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Briefs ... Incumbents keep city council and school board posts
Brotherton in 
‘Who’s Who’

COLLEGE STATION - 
Brandy Leigh Brotherton of Brac
kettville is among 94 undergradu
ate and seven graduate students 
from Texas A&M University who 
have been named to the “Who’s 
Who Among Smdents in Ameri
can Universities and Colleges” 
listings.

To be named to the prestigious 
list, students who apply for the 
honor must be active in campus/ 
community activities and show 
leadership qualities, in addition to 
maintaining good grades and at 
least 95 semester credit hours at 
the start of the 1999 fall semes
ter.
Museum open Saturday

Kiimey County Heritage Mu
seum will be open Saturday, May 
13 from 1 to 4 p.m.
Medina Valley Arts Show
The Medina Valley Art Society, 
invites you to their Spring Fine 
Art Show & Sale

Saturday, May 20, 2000 10 
A.M. To 6 P.M. at the Castroville 
Elementary School Cafeteria in 
Castroville, Texas

Judged Competition & Fine Art 
Sale Admission: Free

For more information call: 
Janice Montieth- (210) 673-1865 
or Bill G. Smith- (830) 931-9143
Potato Fest June 2-3

The aimual Pearsall Chamber 
of Commerce “Potato Festival” 
will be June 2-3 in the Lions Club 
Civic Center.

Pearsall is 45 minutes south of 
San Antonio on Interstate 35 . Help 
celebrate the end of potato har
vest and participate in the many 
plaimed events.

This year there will be an au
thentic chuck wagon camp cook
ing competition. Come watch the 
“oF cowboys” compete for prize 
money cooking up “papas” in 
ways you have not seen in years.

Also planned are a parade, 5K 
run, salsa judging contest, lawn 
mower races, steer roping, youth 
rodeo and live music throughout 
the day.

Numerous spud related events 
are scheduled such as potato carv
ing and the famous “Spuds haul 
and hurtle;” also plaimed are vol
leyball and washer pitching tour
naments, a dance on Friday and 
Samrday nights; a carnival, food, 
art and craft booths.

If you are interested in setting 
up a booth yourself, please con
tact Juanita at the Chamber office 
at 830-334-9414 or email her at 
Pearsall@vsta. com.
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■ The way I see it!

“We The People...” is one of 
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Incumbents retained their seats 
in the city council and school 
board, according to Saturday’s 
election results.

Mayor Carmen Berlanga, Al

derman Ralph Gonzalez and Al
derwoman Tencha Pena were re
elected and Rosemary Slubar and 
Tim Ward were re-elected to the 
Brackett Independent School Dis-

trict Board of Trustees.
Berlanga, who has been the 

mayor for the past eight years, 
won by eight votes. Her chief 
challenger. Alderwoman Mary V. 
Flores, received 171 votes. Also 
re-elected was Ralph Gonzalez, 
Alderman Place 4, who won by 
39 votes. Gonzalez received 260 
votes while his opponent, Wes 
Robinson, received 221 votes. 
Incumbent Tencha Pena, Aider- 
woman Place 2, received 299 
votes compared to 164 votes cast

for her opponent, Lee Canty.
Also elected was John 

Samaniego, who ran unopposed 
for the Alderman Place 5 seat. He 
received 382 votes.

Other mayoral candidates in
cluded Jesus (Jesse) Garcia with 
120 votes and Diana Koch Ward 
with 45 votes.

In the school board race, Slubar 
received 360 votes. Ward, 375 
votes, Leonel G. Juarez, 250 votes 
and Albert (Abbie) Garcia, 141 
votes.

Records show 523 people 
voted in the city council election, 
including 216 early voters and 627 
cast their ballots in the school 
board election, including 254 
early voters. According to Martha 
Pena Hooten, tax assessor-collec
tor, there are 2,440 registered vot
ers in Kinney County. All regis
tered voters were eligible to vote 
in the school board election. The 
City Council election was limited 
to Brackettville residents (an esti
mated 1,000 voters).

Commissioners’ Court decides not to rent 
Nutrition Center for non-county functions

James and Judy Burks in the Carnegie Hall dressing room 
shortly after their performance.

Brackett student & teacher 
perform at Carnegie Hall

James Burks, senior at Brackett 
Independent School District, sang 
at Carnegie Hall in New York 
City for the prestigious Easter 
Sunday concert on April 23.

James was one of 30 singers 
that Jan Pressgrove, choral direc
tor at Del Rio High School, took 
to New York as a part of this 
year’s Carnegie Singers 2000. 
Nationwide, only six other schools 
were included. The youth choir 
sang Mozart’s “Requiem,” ac
companied by the New England 
Symphonic Ensemble and con
ducted by the popular composer,

John Rutter, a native of London, 
England.

Mozart’s “Requiem in D Mi
nor, K.626” is a massive piece of 
music made up of 12 selections 
sung entirely in Latin. The 20Q 
member choir and 50 piece or
chestra completed the work in an 
hour. The audience gave the per
formance three standing ovations.

James’ mother, Judy Burks, 
third grade teacher at Brackett 
ISD, was invited to join the five- 
day trip and sing with the choir as 
well.

By Diana Gonzales
Brackett News Editor

Kinney County Nutrition Cen
ter no longer will be rented for 
functions not directly affiliated 
with county operations. Commis
sioners’ Court unanimously de
cided Monday morning.

The Nutrition Center had been 
available to the general public as 
a public service for gatherings 
there, but County Judge Herb 
Senne told commissioners that in 
his opinion, the Center has not 
been generating enough profit 
from the rentals. Senne said he 
arrived at this conclusion after 
meeting with County Attorney 
Tully Shahan and Center Site Di
rector Julie Molano about the fea
sibility of renting out the Center.

In fact, added Molano, Center 
director, since between January 
and March, the Center had accu
mulated $604 renting the facility 
to different groups for $35 an 
hour. She added that she has had 
trouble collecting $70 from two 
candidates who held political gath
erings there.

MH/MR Center offers training

Although Molano said there are 
more opportunities for more rent
als, Judge Senne told the Court, 
“when the blessing was given to 
rent out the Center, we did not 
have the businesses we have now. 
Is the Center competing with those 
businesses or not? I think we are 
somewhat competing. On the 
other hand, making the Center 
available to the public for rentals 
does provide a community ser
vice. But we need to consider the 
utilities, the maintenance, the re
pairs to the Center involved in 
making it available for such func
tions.” He suggested that the ca
tering service also be discontin
ued, pending the completion of 
any bookings.

Comm issioner Precinct 1 
Freddie Frerich agreed. “Overall, 
I don’t think we should (continue 
to rent out the Center). I don’t 
believe it is a good use of taxpayer 
money. We tried renting it out; it 
didn’t work.”

Also Monday, the Court unani
mously agreed to authorize-a bud
get amendment allowing the Nu
trition Center Site Director to pur
chase needed cooking utensils at 
a cost of $407.47.

The judge said purchase of the 
utensils is necessary because “for 
the past three or four years, the 
Center has used utensils from 
(Molano’s) catering service.”

Molano told the Court she had 
contacted three different vendors 
to get price quotes for the needed 
utensils. The catering service 
utensils had to be used because 
there were not enough at the cen
ter to handle the growing number 
of people who were being served 
meals (about 120 a day including 
Winter Texans; 20 to 40 a day 
when the Snowbirds go back 
home).

Also Monday, the Court unani
mously approved a request by the 
Kinney County Extension Office 
that the position of administrative 
assistant become a full time posi
tion, effective June 1, instead of a 
shared position with the West 
Nueces Las Moras Soil and Wa
ter Conservation D istrict 
(SWCD).

“Due to the increased 
workloads and demands upon the 
Extension Office, we currently use 
a larger portion of the part-time 
position now in place,” County 

Continued on Page 4

By Diana Gonzales
Brackett News Editor

The young man was sitting in 
a room with four other people and 
was being very patient.

After awhile, though, he ap
peared to be getting restless. Ear
lier, he had mentioned that he was 
not particularly interested in at
tending a meeting, that he would 
rather get to work.

The young man may not have 
known it, but his sentiment ex
presses the idea behind Expanded 
Horizons, a non-profit organiza
tion in Brackettville, committed to 
providing fellowship, training and 
work to the mentally challenged.

In operation since February, 
Expanded Horizons Inc., owes its 
beginnings to Kinney County 
Judge Herb Senne, who has pro
vided the majority of funds when 
attempts to obtain a grant failed. 
Now that Expanded Horizons is a 
501c non-profit charitable orga-. 
nization, it is eligible to receive 
grants, he said.

Senne’s interest in the project 
is personal - his son, Shawn, the 
young man described earlier in 
this story - is mentally challenged. 
The judge explained that his ex
perience and knowledge, gained 
over the years raising Shawn, in
spired him to bring this service 
within the boundaries of Kinney 
County, not only on behalf of his 
son, but for anyone who needs the 
services.

It is estimated that 17 people 
in Kinney County could take ad
vantage of what Expanded Hori
zons has to offer, yet currently 
only two, Shawn Senne and 
Jimmy Martinez, are enrolled in 
the program.

It is the hope of Expanding 
Horizons that its client list will 
grow and as it does, that local 
business owners will provide work 
for them. Meanwhile, funds from 
Expanded Horizons has helped 
pay for a building off of Highway 
90. The building’s upkeep can be 
paid for with revenue generated

by work contracts for the clients.
“Expanded Horizons provides 

the building free and pays the utili
ties; Hill Country provides the 
staff,” explained Senne.

Hill Country Community 
MHMR Center is a private insti
tution based in Kerrville that over
sees a 19 county region which in
cludes Kinney. It has a contract 
with the state to provide services 
to not only the mentally challenged 
but the mentally ill. Since 1998, 
services provided by state agen
cies are now being contracted out 
to the private sector who are over
seen by state agencies and must 
meet a standard level of care for 
all recipients served.

Jeanette Page is in charge of 
the Expanded Horizons Adult

Workshop. She provides training 
and guidance to mentally chal
lenged clients.

“What I help with depends on 
what the client wants to do. Some 
days I might help someone with 
living skills, other days we may 
go shopping. We might have a job 
to do in the community and we 
may have to show a client how to 
operate equipment....it just de
pends,” said Page.

Currently, Shawn and Jimmy 
Martinez are building birdhouses 
and other arts and crafts that they 
will paint and hope to sell at the 
Fort Clark Springs art show. They 
are raising chickens that eventu
ally will lay eggs that they hope 
to sell. They have worked on

Continued on Page 7

Brackettville and Barron, Wise., first graders hug each other dur
ing a “Welcome to Brackettville” reception Monday morning at 
Jones Elementary School. See Story Page 5

Lack of volunteers prompts Little League to pay umpires
By Diana Gonzales
Brackett News Editor

Continued frustration over un
reliable volunteer game officials 
has prompted Kinney County 
Little League Association to put 
umpires bn the payroll.

The decision was made about 
two months ago, adds Hector 
Villarreal, who was elected presi
dent of the Association two weeks 
ago. Villarreal concedes that the 
board’s action may have stirred 
up some controversy.

Some people wonder why the 
Association, after over 40 years 
of non-payment to umpires, has 
now decided to pay them.

The answer is simple. “We 
had trouble finding volunteer um
pires,” responds Villarreal, a 
former volunteer umpire and team 
manager.

Isn’t paying umpires a viola
tion of Little League rules? No, 
responds Alma Gutierrez, Kinney 
County Little League Association 
treasurer - the rule book says um
pires can get paid.

Villarreal adds that Little 
League umpires in Del Rio and 
Eagle Pass also receive compen

sation.
The only drawback is that Little 

League accidental insurance does 
not cover paid umpires. “They 
(paid umpires) have been in
formed that if they get hurt, 
they’re on their own,” added 
Villarreal.

Villarreal furnished this news
paper with a copy of the Little 
League’s Association Year 2000 
Operating Manual pertaining to 
umpires:

“ ...Some leagues pay for ser
vices of umpires at Little League 
games. There are many reasons 
give us in the justification for pay
ing umpires for Little League 
games. Listed below are several 
reasons for enlisting volunteer 
umpires:

1. Paid umpires will not be 
considered for state, regional or 
world series umpire slots.

2. Volunteers are the backbone 
of the Little League program.

3. Paid umpires may not be 
covered by insurance policies. 
Additionally, problems may be 
caused with state workman’s com
pensation laws.

4. Paying umpires depletes 
league funds that could better

serve the players.
5. Paid umpires must comply 

with all IRS regulations; therefore, 
leagues must keep updated records 
and file additional paperwork.”

Behind the plate umpires have 
been paid $15 per game and base 
umpires have been paid $10 per 
game since the season started 
April 15. Donations from spon
sors and proceeds from conces
sion stand sales are being used to 
pay the umpires.

Prior to the board’s decision to 
pay umpires. Little League games 
were being delayed because the 
persons who had agreed to volun
teer to umpire would “arrive 15 
to 20 minutes late or not at all. 
We wound up having to ask people 
attending the games whether they 
could help us by umpiring,” said 
Villarreal.

Now that the umpires are be
ing paid, the game officials are 
getting to the baseball field 45 to 
30 minutes early.

The paid umpires also are ex
pected to abide by stricter enforce
ment of rules and regulations. 
Umpires now are required to wear 
blue shirts as part of their uniform 
and the base umpire must use a

flag to strike out players, added 
Villarreal.

In Brackettville, there are two 
Little League games played each 
week, said Villarreal. Almost all 
the teams, excluding T-ball, re
quire two umpires - one behind 
the plate and the base umpire.

So, if each game requires two 
umpires who are paid a combined 
$25 a game, the Association 
spends $50 a week or $200 a 
month in umpire pay.

Overall, there are four Little 
League teams with 12 or 13 play
ers on each team: three girls’ soft- 
ball teams; four T-ball teams for 
ages 5 and 6 and three T-ball 
teams for ages 7 and 8 and a se
nior league.

It is Villarreal’s hope to solicit 
businesses to help pay for team 
uniformsj “Their (sponsors’ 
names) would be printed on the 
uniform,” he said.

Until the board’s action to pay 
umpires, sponsor donations and 
concession stand sales had been 
used solely to buy equipment and 
uniforms. For this season, $1,200 
worth of equipment was bought 
and $1,000 was spent on uni
forms, explained Villarreal.
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H ow  old  are you  ?
Recently, I heard a friend of 

mine, who’s 50, say he wished he 
was 21 again. Claims he doesn’t 
like being “Old”. How wrong can 
you get? I don’t wish I were 21. 
At 21 ,1 was still in college, about 
to get out and join the working 
force. I had no house of my own, 
a 10-year old car and no idea 
where I was going. When I was 
that age I didn’t even know how 
ignorant I really was. Sirice then, 
I have been told so enough times 
that I am acutely aware of the fact.

I don’t want to be 21 again. I 
don’t even wish I were 50 again. 
At 50 I didn’t have one of the 
greatest loves of my life. I had no 
idea that a grandson could bring 
so much sunshine and joy into my 
world. No, I like where I am at in 
the spectrum of things in life.

But how do you know when

you’re getting old? I have heard 
several friends’ comments on the 
subject and some are worth shar
ing. How old is old? Charlie Foust 
once told me that an old man 
shaves in the morning while a 
young man shaves in the evening. 
Got me there. And if you have to 
ask the meaning of his statement, 
then you’re really old.

Mrs. Luna says that young 
people talk about what they’re 
going to do and old folks talk 
about what they’ve already done. 
Got me on that one too. My Uncle 
Jim used to say you were old when 
you couldn’t touch your toes any
more. Ahah! I beat that one. When 
I sit down on the edge of the bed, 
I can touch my toes all I want. 
Every one of them. Top and bot
tom. I am still yoimg. But I could 
be wrong.

Letters to the Editor Policy
The Brackett News welcomes and encourages 
letters to the editor. Letters should not exceed 
350 words. The editor reserves the right to 
refuse or edit all letters submitted for length, 
potentially libelous statements and accuracy of 
information. All letters must be signed and in
clude a mailing address and phone number for 
verification purposes. Letters published and 
columnist’s viewpoints do not necessarily re
flect the editorial beliefs of this newspaper.
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The Death o f the Constitution
The Way I  See It 
By Steven R. LaMascus

“We The People...” is one of 
the most recognizable quotations 
in the world. Everyone, or at least 
everyone who can read or who 
ever went to school, recognizes 
the source of “We the People. ” It 
is part of a document written to 
protect the law-abiding citizens of 
the United States of America. It 
was written by men who believed 
so vehemently, so passionately in 
the rights of the individual that 
they were willing to die for those 
rights.

Now we are seeing those rights 
slowly eroded into oblivion. In our 
country today the rights of the 
righteous many have no priority 
over the rights of the wicked few. 
We are seeing the rights of crimi
nals and perverts given priority 
over the rights of the law-abiding. 
God-fearing majority of the popu
lation. We are losing our right to 
worship our God in our chosen 
way. The “freedom of religion” 
statement is being perverted to 
mean “freedom from religion. ” If 
we want to pray we must do so in 
a way that doesn’t offend anyone.

The fathers of this nation used 
their personally owned weapons 
to feed and protect themselves and 
their families, tame a wilderness.

and to fight a war for freedom. 
We the People, in the form of 
farmers and businessmen, fathers, 
brothers and uncles, picked up 
their personally owned Pennsyl
vania long rifles and Brown Bess 
muskets and whipped the fire out 
of the most powerful army in the 
world at the time. They fought, 
and bled, and died by the hundreds 
for a freedom that we are now giv
ing away because we don’t want 
to offend anyone.

I must tell you that not a single, 
solitary one of the founders of this 
country were “politically cor
rect!” They were rebels. They 
spoke the unvarnished truth! They 
fought for what they believed. 
They did not sit by and whine that 
someone should do something 
about the British oppression. No! 
They picked up their weapons, 
took their future firmly in their 
own rough, labor-callused hands 
and marched off to change things 
themselves. They did so because 
they had faith in themselves; faith 
that good would triumph over evil; 
and faith that God was on their 
side.

Now, today. We the People are 
just a pale, insipid shadow of the 
strong, decisive We the People of 
1776. We whine and cry when 
another of our rights are smashed 
or eroded. We whine to each

other, but we fail to act, or even 
to speak strongly to the ones who 
can effect changes. It isn’t impor
tant enough to us. As long as we 
have full bellies and a nice car and 
a color TV we don’t really care. 
We allow the evil minority to 
force change that is contrary to 
the Constitution. We accept the 
fact that tools (guns) are evil and 
cause the poor innocent criminal 
to violate the law. We try to leg
islate the tool instead of punish
ing the criminal. We do not resist 
illegal acts by our government. 
We simply acquiesce and allow 
the liberals to enforce on us the 
unconstitutional decisions of so
cialistic, atheistic judges and law
makers. It is a sad commentary 
on our nation that we allow this 
kind of communistic behavior.

George Orwell was right. But 
instead of being forced to accept 
the Big Brother, proletarian con
cept by weight of arms, we are 
simply handing it to Big Liberal 
Government on a silver platter 
because we are too weak-willed 
to resist.

Pretty soon, if we don’t resist, 
we will be a Godless, moraless, 
disarmed society of proletarian 
sheep whq^have only those rights 
the socialistic government feels we 
should have. How does it feel. 
Comrade?

Congratulations to 
the Class of 2000
Submitted by
U.S. Rep. Henry Bonilla

Summer is just about to begin 
and for the Class of 2000, this is 
also a time of celebration and op
portunity. For those of you who 
will soon graduate and are about 
to march across the stage to re
ceive your diploma, I would like 
to congratulate you for a job well 
done and wish you luck as you 
set out to realize the American 
dream.

You have been through a lot 
during your years in school. It 
wasn’t easy. Homework wasn’t al
ways fun and many times it made 
your head hurt: struggling to solve 
algebra problems, writing papers 
for English class and working on 
history projects. Like many of my 
classmates at South San Antonio 
High School, schoolwork did not 
come naturally to me. It was dis
couraging to see half of the kids 
in my class give up the fight and 
quit school. However, I believed- 
and continue to believe-that if you 
work hard and make every effort 
you can to learn, you can be a 
doctor, a rancher, a writer, an en
gineer, a U.S. Representative or 
anything you want to be.

Here in America, we have 
more opportunities than any place 
in the world. Education provides 
us with endless possibilities and 
opens even more doors for us. For 
example, even though some 
people start out their lives at a dis
advantage, education can help 
them soar to new heights and help 
them compete with those who may 
have started out with more. I know 
it’s true because it happened to 
me.

Real life success stories begin 
in communities just like yours. 
Every day is an opportunity-an 
opportunity to learn and an op
portunity to set new goals for 
yourself. You might learn how to 
program a computer, build a 
fence, or put together an engine. 
Whatever you plan to do in the 
future, never stop thirsting for 
knowledge, because your efforts 
and success will keep our nation 
strong in the coming century.

Patients’ Bill of Rights query hits a nerve
Submitted by
U.S. Sen. I^ y  Bailey Hutchison

Did I ever hit a nerve when I 
included a question about the pro
posed Patients’ Bill of Rights in 
my annual questionnaire last win
ter.

All of us want access to high- 
quality medical care. We want to 
be able to take advantage of the 
advances that have made it pos
sible for us to live longer, 
healthier lives. But obtaining and 
paying for good medical care in 
our country has grown compli
cated. In addition to doctors and 
patients, other parties such as 
health maintenance organizations 
(HMOs), third-party payers, the 
legal profession and die govern
ment have all become involved in 
the system.

So when I asked what your 
health-care priorities are, I re
ceived an avalanche of answers. 
The right to choose a doctor was 
the highest rated priority for 32 
percent of those who responded: 
24 percent put lower medical costs 
at the top of the list; 22 percent 
indicated that keeping their out- 
of-pocket medical expenses at the 
lowest possible level was their first 
priority; 13 percent said provid
ing universal health care to every
one ought to head the list and 9 
percent said the right to sue their 
HMO was paramount.

Here are some of your com
ments:

From Arlington: “I have been 
going to the same doctor for 14 
years and want to continue to be 
cared for by someone who knows 
me and my medical history. What
ever Congress does, I hope the 
law includes a line saying we have 
the right to pick our doctors.”

Canton: “Insurance companies 
have stripped people of the right 
to choose their doctors, and doc
tors of the power to treat their 
patients as they best see fit. I do 
not want insurance clerks making 
medical decisions for me.

Dallas: The surest way to see

that health care costs are kept in 
line is to keep the lawyers out of 
it.”

Midland: “Congress needs to 
be very careful before rewriting 
the laws that govern health care. 
Any law that expands the liability 
of employers and insurers will 
cause health-care costs to increase 
even more.”

Garland: “The key to insuring 
all Americans is keeping insurance 
affordable. ”

Odessa: “I struggle to provide 
my eight full-time employees with 
health insurance coverage. At 
some point, I will no longer be 
able to afford it. We do need re
form, but we do not need legisla
tion that will cause more employ
ers to drop coverage.”

San Antonio: “As to costs, pa
tients must be considered before 
profits. Just look at the compen
sation given CEOs of managed 
care organizations and you might 
wonder how much of our health
care premiums actually go to pa
tient care.”

Mesquite: “In some cases, the 
reality is ‘managed cost,’ not 
‘managed care.’ Decisions are 
made based on financial consid
erations, not medical expertise.”

Iowa Park: “I don’t like the 
sound of making it easier for law
yers to sue health plans because it 
could drive up costs dramatically. 
Lawyers would get the money. Joe 
Patient would get to pay a higher 
match every time they go to the 
doctor.”

Lakeview: “We’re not asking 
for freebies, just fairness when it 
comes to what we have to pay for 
our medical expenses. Cutting 
taxes would help us pay for our 
share of our own care.”

Spring: “I don’t feel that health 
care should be free. But we should 
lower costs by offering lower pay
ment arrangements to people who 
are self-employed or unem
ployed.”

Richardson: “Making it easier 
for lawyers to sue health plans and 
the employers who pay for their

workers’ insurance will drive up 
costs. Every time a benefit deci
sion is made, employers would 
have to worry about die risk of a 
lawsuit.”

I support legislation that pro
tects the interests of the patients 
and increases access to quality 
health care.

Patients should be able to 
choose their doctors. HMOs 
should be required to play by the 
rules to make sure that patients get 
the care they need - when they 
need it.

Congress is considering legis
lation that would provide impor
tant new patient protections, in
cluding coverage for medical 
emergencies, a prohibition against 
gag rules on what doctors can tell 
patients, direct access to OB/GYN

and pediatricians, and a point of 
service options that would allow 
patients to see doctors outside their 
health plan network.

It also would guarantee the 
continuation of medical care 
should a health plan discontinue 
service.

Most importantly, we must de
velop a binding external appeals 
process in which doctors would 
make the final decisions when 
patients disagree with their health 
care plans, similar to the law 
Texas enacted in 1997.

Our goal is to increase access 
to health insurance while provid
ing consumer protections. I will 
continue to support reforms that 
ensure all Americans have access 
to quality and affordable health 
care.

Your Representatives
U.S. Senator
The Honorable Phil Gramm, 370 Russell Building, Wash
ington, D.C. 20510

U.S. Senator
The Honorable Kay Bailey Hutchison, 283 Russell Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510

Congressman 23rd District
The Honorable Henry Bonilla,
110 E. Broadway, Del Rio, Texas 78840 1-830-774-6547

Governor
The Honorable George W. Bush, Box 12428, Austin Texas 

7397^ ' ^  ' 1-512-463-2000, Fax: 1-512-463-

State Senator District 19
The Honorable Frank Madia, Texas Senate P.O Box 12068
Capitol Station, Austin, Texas 78711
1-512-463-0121

State Representative District 74
The Honorable Pete P. Gallego. 1110 W. 10th Street Del
Rio, Texas 78840, 1-830-774-0800 ^
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Kinney County Sheriff's Report...
Saturday, AprU 29

8:35 p.m., A local man re
ported that a motorist driving a 
black Nissan knocked down a sign 
and went through a fence at the 
Intersection of Highway 334 
(Campwood- Laguna Road) and 
FM 3199 (Tularosa Road). The 
vehicle’s license plate number was 
given to deputies who later picked 
up the driver at his residence and 
returned to the accident scene.

Monday, May 1
1:32 p.m., A local resident re

ported that she shot a raccoon who 
she was believed was rabid and 
who had been harassing her dogs, 
who were tied up. She said she 
called the Texas Department of 
Health to advise them of the inci
dent and was told to give the dogs 
booster shots and to isolate them. 
Later, the raccoon and the blood 
were burned and the dogs were 
placed in a pen.

2:28 p.m .. Someone com
plained that some people had 
parked a car in the housing project 
and were working on the vehicle. 
The caller asked deputies to ask 
the people to leave and take their 
vehicle with them.

2:33 p.m., A local man re
ported that there was a dead body 
in a house at Mud Creek. The 
sheriff and a deputy investigated.

3:55 p .m ., Jeremiah
Lindwood, age 43, of Dallas, was 
arrested on a warrant from Gregg 
County. On May 3, he was trans
ferred to officials there.

4:19 p.m ., A local woman 
called and asked deputies to come 
to her house because she was sus
picious of a lady visitor who was 
asking her a lot of questions.

5:45 p.m.. Someone reported 
a motorist was traveling at a high 
rate of speed on Third Street and 
had turned toward the track field. 
A deputy went to investigate but 
found no such driver.

5:35 p.m., A local man re
ported that the driver of a yellow 
18-wheeler was hogging the road 
and forcing other motorists to 
drive on the shoulder. A deputy 
went to investigate.

Wednesday, May 3
9:02 a.m., A local woman re

ported that she was worried about 
a dog that was tied up in a yard 
near a mobile home. She said she 
fed the dog and gave it water. 
Animal control was called to 
check out the situation.

9:39 a.m., A local woman re
ported that a man was walking on 
the side of the road and Border 
Patrol was notified.

3:19 p.m., A local woman re
ported that there was a loose mule 
running around her yard and that 
her dogs were chasing the animal.

5:13 p.m., A local resident re
ported that she was worried about 
a local woman who she had not 
seen in three days and who was 
ill. She was supposed to take the 
woman to the doctor for a checkup 
that day but no one answered the 
phone or the front door at the 
woman’s house. She asked that 
deputies check up on her. Later, 
the woman was located.

6:52 p.m., A local resident 
complained that a known motor
ist was driving recklessly through 
the neighborhood. The resident 
said the motorist was angry at her 
family. Later, the motorist apolo
gized to the family and his apol
ogy was accepted. But he was told

to be careful because he narrowly 
missed striking two little girls who 
were at the edge of their property.

7:45 p.m., A deputy checking 
out locations found the door open 
to a place of business. The owner 
was notified to lock up.

Erin Rose Tarkington, age 19, 
of Vidor, Texas, and Lauran 
Elmore, age 19, of Austin, were 
arrested for possessing less than 
two ounces of marijuana each. 
They were released May 4 on per
sonal recognizance bonds.

Friday, May 5
3:50 p.m. A local woman 

asked whether deputies could go 
with her to pick up her children 
at her ex-husband’s house.

5:54 p.m., A local woman said 
her boyfriend had thrown her out 
of the house they shared and 
would not let her in to get her 
things. When deputies arrived, the 
boyfriend said the woman’s be
longings were in the front yard. 
The boyfriend also allowed the 
woman to go into the house to 
make sure she had everything that 
belonged to her.

7:25 p.m., A local store owner 
asked for deputies’ assistance with 
a customer who was not welcomed 
in the store due to his past con
duct. The owner said that after he 
told the man to leave the store, 
the imwanted customer had told 
him, “you will be sorry.” The 
owner took that comment as a 
threat. Later, the unwelcome cus
tomer told deputies he did not 
mean anything by that remark, but 
promised to stay away from the 
store.

1:19 a.m.. The alarm at a lo
cal business went off, the respon
sible parties were notified and the 
problem was taken care of.

Saturday, May 6
1.25 p.m., A local man said he 

was selling a motorbike and that 
an acquaintance had expressed 
interest in buying it. He gave the 
man the keys to the motorbike so 
he could start it up and see how it 
ran. The acquaintance drove off 
with the bike instead and the 
owner was worried because the 
bike did not have any insurance. 
He asked deputies to look for the 
man and his bike. Later, the man 
showed up with the motorbike and 
told deputies he had thought he 
could take the bike out for a test 
drive.

5:15 p.m .. Someone com
plained about a motorist who was 
driving a red dirt bike all over the 
golf course at Fort Clark Springs. 
The motorist was located later and 
promised not to do that again.

7:35 p.m.. Someone reported 
that a man was laying on the court
house lawn and that he might be 
ill. When deputies arrived, the 
man was sitting on the lawn, un
der a tree. He told deputies he was 
fine and that he was just resting 
in the shade to escape the heat.

8:22 p.m. A local resident re
ported that the music being played 
at the prom was too loud. Depu
ties went to the person’s residence 
and in her presence, read the 
Sound Level Meter. Deputies said 
the rating was so low it did not 
read at the lowest rating.

Sunday, May 7
7:01 a.m.. Department of Pub

lic Safety troopers reported an 
accident involving one vehicle east 
of Del Rio, approximately three 
miles past Sycamore Creek in Kin-
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ney County on Highway 90, with 
one injury. DPS dispatched a unit 
and EMS from Del Rio re
sponded.

9:41 a.m.. The driver of school 
left the motor running while he 
went inside a building. Later, 
when he came out of the build
ing, the driver discovered that the 
truck had slipped out of gear and 
caused damage to the fence be
hind the Ag Shop.

Monday, May 8
A local man told police that his 

ex-wife had entered his residence 
without permission and took a 27- 
inch Magnavox TV set, some 
men’s jewelry, two bracelets, and 
a gold rope chain with a crucifix, 
all valued at $700. The man said 
he and his wife have not lived to
gether for 1 1/2 years, and that 
his two sons had just moved to 
Del Rio to live with her. He be
lieves the boys were with their 
mother at the time of this incident. 
He gave deputies a description of 
his ex-wife’s car and let them 
know in what vicinity in Del Rio 
she lives.

Tuesday, May 9
2:27 a.m., A local resident re

ported that there were some 
people walking inside the hunting 
camp on East Spring Street and 
that the owners were not there. 
Deputies went to the scene.

FCCLA members participate in 
Expanded Horizons clean-up day

Saturday, April 8, two Brac
kettville High School students be
longing to the FCCLA (FHA) 
along with two of their supervi
sors and the special adults at the 
Expanded Horizon Adult Work
shop worked to improve the out
side landscaping. They trimmed 
trees, bushes, dug out dead brush 
and mowed. For lunch, they got 
together for a barbecue consist
ing of hot dogs, with all the trim
mings, nachos, sodas, and cake 
for dessert.

The FCCLA members attend
ing were Donald Page, president 
and Josh Mulvaine, treasurer; ad
visors Amanda Mulvaine and 
Mrs. Elizabeth Goebel. Other 
members could not attend due to 
arising circumstances. Workshop 
clients are Jimmy Martinez, 
Shawn Senne and Suzanne Page. 
Their advisor is Jeannette Page. 
Also helping was Mrs. Senne.

President Donald Page who 
helped arrange the workday with 
the workshop staff said, “It was a 
very productive day as well as a 
great learning experience work
ing along with the special indi
viduals in our community. Josh 
Mulvaine stated,“It was great get-

Expanded Horizons had a clean-up day at their facility on Hwy 
90, East of Brackettville. Pictured from left: Shawn Seime, Jeanette 
Page, Amanda Mulvaine, Suzanne Page and Donald Page.

ting to know Shawn and Jimmy 
better and we would like to do it 
again. ”

Jeanette Page, workshop super
visor, said she “was thrilled that 
the young people of the commu
nity would get involved with these

special people and it proved that 
all young adults are the same.

It is the hope of the FCCLA 
group that others will follow their 
example and their last words 
were, “We will be back.”
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The w ord, ‘n o ,’ can be an expression  o f  lov in g  concern
Empowering Families 
By Dr. Donald Smith

Marie approached the casket. 
The room was heavy with sadness. 
In her mind’s eye she could see a 
vibrant and energetic young man 
who, just three days ago, gave her 
a hard time in fourth period his
tory.

He would graduate in three

weeks. The floral spray gave tes
timony to family and friends who 
grieved this tragedy that should 
never have happened. She stood 
over the lifeless form. The Rosary 
in his hands represented faith that 
had given way to doubt and re
bellion of the teen years. A young 
woman stood a few feet away qui
etly weeping for the friend she 
would never see again. Marie

knelt and said a quiet prayer for 
his soul and for those whose lives 
he had touched in so many ways. 
She prayed for the family of the 
other boy whose funeral would be 
tomorrow.

Marie offered condolences to 
the family. Deep in the eyes of 
the grieving mother she could see 
the haunting questions, “Why? 
What did I do wrong?”

Nutrition Center won’t be rented for non-county events

Wrinkled lines in the father’s 
face revealed his own pain. “Why 
didn’t I say no? Why didn’t I set a 
better example? Why? Why? Why 
did God let this happen?”

Now it was too late to change 
a course that began ia seventh 
grade when the boy started to ex
periment with the mind altering 
effects of alcohol. Marie had her 
own question” “What could I have 
done to change this tragic 
course?” Her question echoed that

of others at school. In this mod
ern age we want our children to 
have everything, including more 
freedom than their maturity can 
handle. We fail to realize that the 
word, “No” can be an expression 
of loving concern. God is not the 
author of tragedies such as this; 
we are. Both parents and teenag
ers make unfortunate and unwise 
decisions.The wise man once said, 
“Children pay heed to a father’s

teach); do so that you may live” 
(Sirach 3:1). “Wine is arrogant; 
strong drink is riotous; none who 
goes astray for it is wise” (Prov
erbs 20:1). Uiis column is brought 
to you by the St. Henry deOsso 
Family pro ject working in 
Brackettville to strengthen fami
lies, faith and education.

(NOTE: If you have any ques
tions for Dr. Smith, please bring 
them by the newspaper office and 
we will forward them to him)

Continued from Page 1
Agent Robert Elledge Jr., told 

the Court. “At the present time, 
the West Nueces Las Moras Soil 
and Water Conservation District 
pays 22 percent of the existing 
salary and the county pays the re
mainder. At this time, the Exten
sion Service uses 94 percent of the 
work time for this position, leav
ing only six percent of the 22 per
cent time allotment for the West 
Nueces Las Moras Soil and Wa
ter Conservation District. ”

Elledge told the Court that if 
the panel granted the full time 
position, “I would not be request
ing a budget amendment due to 
the fact that funds are currently 
budged for this fiscal year. How
ever, I would like to request that 
the Court would agree to main
taining this position as a full-time 
position for the current budgeted 
rate of $20,109.36 for the next 
fiscal year.”

The previous administrative 
assistant made $7.06 an hour; so 
Elledge said he would like to keep 
the salary within the $6 an hour 
to $7.06 an hour range. He said 
seven people have applied for the 
now vacant position and some 
have very impressive credentials. 
He does not believe the person he 
decides to hire will work for less 
than $7.06 an hour. Court gave 
him authority to hire within that 
range. Meanwhile, the SWCD 
will hire a part-time assistant to 
take care of its business.

Also unanimously approved 
Monday was a request by Sheriff 
Leland (Buddy) Burgess to file an 
Intergovernmental Service Agree
ment with Immigration and Natu
ralization Service for housing fed
eral detainees. Burgess said he will 
request that INS officials pay 
$46.83 for each federal prisoner 
housed in Kinney County Jail. 
Currently, INS pays $35 per fed
eral prisoner. Burgess said the 
average cost for housing a pris
oner in the Kiimey Jail is $46.83 
a day “I don’t think we’ll get that 
amount,” he said, but added that 
it is his hope to get at least $42 
per prisoner. The $42 could have 
been received from INS by now 
had the proper procedure been 
followed two years ago, when re
quests are made, said Burgess. 
“It’s up to the county to ask,” he 
added.

The Court unanimously ap
proved a request by Alana Flurry, 
grant writer, to submit a proposal 
to the Texas Department of Health 
Local Projects Grant Program for 
EMS equipment. Flurry said the

EMS department “wish list” to
tals about $30,000. If a grant for 
such an amount were to be sub
mitted and if it were awarded, the 
county would either have to match 
the amount or pay half Flurry 
asked the Court what amount the 
county could match so that she 
could make a grant application. 
She said a grant award of $12,000 
which could be used to buy a 
defibrillator, requires no match
ing funds from the county, but any 
amount above that total would re
quire that the county pay half. 
After discussion, the Court in
structed Flurry to apply for the 
$12,000 no-matching required 
grant and an additional $20,000, 
that if awarded, would require the 
county to match 50 percent, or 
$10,000.

In other business:
• Judge Senne reported that he 

had signed an order April 24 nam
ing J.E. Meil, as temporary jus
tice of the peace so he can con
duct inquests during the absence 
of the duly elected justice of the 
peace, John Ford.

• Senne informed the Court of 
a $2,000 donation from the city 
of Brackettville and subcontrac
tor O.V. Casey of Uvalde for the 
new EMS facility for a water line 
to the meter (labor, trenching, 
pipes) from El Paso Street to the 
northeast comer of the new EMS 
building.

• The judge reported that a 
$113,611 grant had been awarded 
the county from the Texas Depart
ment of Housing and Community 
Affairs for electrical and heating 
work necessary for the new EMS 
building.

• Senne asked the Court to con
sider criteria involving the pur
chase and installment of a wheel
chair lift for a local van owned by 
Hill Country Community MHMR 
in Uvalde. Money from grants 
now being worked on could be 
used to buy and install the van. 
County Attorney Shahan told the 
Court that the county may have 
to make a donation to the state 
agency that handles Mental Health 
and Mental Retardation Services 
rather than a private company. 
Senne said he brought up the mat
ter as “a think through process” 
for the Court to continue discus
sions at subsequent meetings.

• Tax Assessor Collector 
Martha Pena Hooten asked the 
Court whose job it was to make 
sure that the county courthouse 
doors are locked each night. She 
said a county employee phoned 
her late one night to tell her that

Sanjiv R. Kumar, M.D., P.A.
Board Certified Ophthalmologist 
Surgery and Diseases of the Eye

Cataract Surgery with lens implant 
Diabetic Eye Disease 
Glaucoma Treatment and Surgery 
Laser Surgery in the Office 
Medicare & Medicaid Accepted 
Se Habla Español

800-747-2511 
or 830-278-2020

Outpatient Speciality Center 
1021 Garner Field Rd, UVALDE

one of the courthouse doors was 
open. The judge said the policy 
had been, “last one out, close up, ” 
but that since courthouse employ
ees leave at different hours, it was 
difficult to determine who “the last 
one out” was. The judge told her 
he would make arrangements with 
the sheriffs department to have 
someone make sure that the court
house doors are locked after clos
ing hours.

• The Court unanimously ap
proved the rotation of Indigent 
Health Care coordinator from 
Michelle Rosas in EMS to Liz 
Jaso in the county attorney’s of
fice; making the EMS building a 
Precinct 1 polling place rather 
than the Nutrition Center; paying 
$17,000 worth of Indigent Health 
Care billings as provided by vari
ous health providers.

• After hearing sbc-month sta
tus reports from the various de
partment managers, the Court met 
in executive session to discuss 
personnel and pending litigation. 
The panel reconvened about 15 
minutes later and did not take ac
tion before closing the meeting 
and adjourning.

right (to discipline, correct.

Thanks to those who take care of us in times of crisis!
when you need them. Thank you, 
each and every one of youIDo you 
know that National Emergency 
Medical Services Week is May 14 
-  20? Because our new EMS sta-

EMS Update 
By Carolyn Rutherford

I think it’s time this commu
nity praise ALL emergency re
sponse agencies.

I’m talking about the folks who 
take care of us in times of crisis- - 
- Law Enforcement, Fire Depart
ment, as well as EMS.

Now, I ’m always tooting 
EMS’s horn, but today I want to 
pat the backs of our co-workers 
during emergencies. They help 
EMS and our patients all the time, 
and the sad part is few people ever 
know about it! The most recent 
example is a major accident in 
which a person was trapped in
side the vehicle; there were a to
tal of three patients transported.

Law Enforcement officers, 
DPS Trooper Tom W iley, 
Sheriffs Deputy Bobby Guidry, 
and Reserve Deputy Larry 
Robinson managed traffic and 
kept our scene safe for all person
nel.

Sheriff Leland Burgess was 
there to lend a hand with the in

vestigation and scene security. 
Our bigtime Heroes are the 
firefighters. Chief Joe V. Will
iams, and his crew, Joe Escamilla, 
Gus Sandoval, Leo Luna,
Demitreus Williams, Joe Luna, 
Rudy Luna, and Jeffrey Luna.

At this emergency scene the 
Brackettville Fire Department was 
there with the specialized tools, 
knowledge, and experience to get 
our patient out as quickly as hu
manly possible.

Our EMS crew pitched right 
in and treated the patients, super
vising the patients’ care during 
extrication. Our personnel, Mary 
Jane Garcia, Elena Luna, and 
Nancy Rodriguez combined ef
forts with our drivers, Larry 
Walker and Andrea Garcia all 
worked together to get the patients 
off to the hospital for emergency 
care. Not only were our "local 
heroes" there, but additional units 
and personnel from Uvalde EMS 
assisted us. A huge thanks to all 
these people is in order. When you 
see them, shake their hand and say 
"thanks!" They are always there

tion is nearly completed, we’re 
going to have our own "Special 
EMS Week" on June 12 -  17. 
During this week we’ll celebrate 
with the citizens who make all this 
possible. Special Events: Open 
House, Cardiopulmonary Resus
citation (CPR) Day, Bicycle Ro
deo, ending with a Disaster Drill 
(for the Local Emergency Plan
ning Committee) on June 16. 
Watch here for more details as we 
finalize the plans.

Also, the Emergency Medical 
Technician course will start dur
ing the week of June 12. If you’re 
interested in rewarding work 
please call us at the office 830- 
563-9090 Monday through Friday 
8 a.m. -  5 p.m. to sign up.

Remember, call 911 for emer
gencies (Kinney County EMS sec
ond unit may respond with less 
than state required staffing level 
on board).

‘Jericho’ producer tells Rotarians about film
Submitted by 
Frances McMaster

Brackettville Rotary was 
treated to some of the glitter of 
the film industry at its Thursday, 
May 4, meeting. Gil Dorland, 
West Point graduate and producer 
of “Jerico,” the movie presently 
being filmed at Alamo Village was 
guest speaker. Dorland’s glitter 
didn’t come from tinsel or rhine
stones, however, it came from 
something very real.

He presented a collection of 
diamonds, gems metamorphosed 
from his life experiences, the West 
Point emphasis on duty and honor 
from his own intelligence and in
genuity.

His actions are based bn busi
ness strategy transposed from 
what he was taught at West Point 
about being a leader of men: how 
to pick a target and reach it. How 
to take a hill and win a war.

Dorland chose a story from the 
1870s in which character devel
opment is the major theme, un
usual in today’s market.

It is a Western, something that 
is not “hot” at the present time, 
but feels that if the film is good 
enough, it might start a resurgence 
of interests in Westerns. Dorland 
emphasizes that you should be
lieve sincerely in what you have 
chosen to do and be consistent in 
your actions, no matter what may 
come up. One thing he learned at 
West Point Dorland considers of 
primary importance: “Take care 
of your troops. ” The product you 
end up with is a reflection of the 
efforts of the people working for 
you. If they are happy and feel 
they are treated right and are a 
part of a team effort, they will give 
you their best and the result is a 
good product. He says he treats 
the production team like an infan-

Hadley WardlavF, Gil Dorland and Bill Haenn
out maneuvering Hollywood 
agents who demanded exorbitant 
salaries for the actors they repre
sent since their own income is ased

try company in combat. This 
doesn’t mean hardship. He means 
he gives them good food and com
pliments them for work well done.

Someone who sticks his finger 
in the wind to gauge the opinions 
of others instead of leading in the 
direction he judges to be right is 
not a leader. If he relies on his 
finger, he will be lost when there 
is no wind. Dorland believes 
people hunger for strong leader
ship. They may complain at first, 
but strong leadership brings a 
sense of security.

This is not Dorland’s first ex
perience at movie production. He 
and a fellow West Pointer got in
volved in Hollywood some years 
ago. He came out of that experi
ence disillusioned and disgusted. 
This time, he went into filming 
determined to do it his way and 
not do things against his better 
judgement because the investors 
exercise their power to make 
changes based on what they think 
will sell. Dorland raised the 
money to produce this film, nickel 
by nickel, as he put it, so he would 
have control. It is a low budget 
35mm. film. He has had to keep 
exenses low which necessitated

on a percentage.
Dorland’s weapons were his 

faith in his product and the belief 
that the good professionals he 
sought would want to be a part of 
the project once they realized what 
was involved and had read the 
script.

He was right.Alamo Village 
was chosen for the location be

cause of the existence of the build
ings and sets, the good weather 
and the availability of local people 
to play extras. Dorland said “A 
single site saves time and money 
and prevents errors.

He complemented the owners 
and operators of Alamo Village 
and said he and the cast and crew, 
could not have been treated bet
ter. Some people at the meeting 
who are involved in the film spoke 
about how wonderfully well the 
cast gets along and how helpful 
they are to one another.

Hadley Wardlaw and Dorland 
have become good friends, so 
Wardlaw was asked to introduce 
the producer. The two men ex
changed friendly barbs during the 
presentation. M rs. Tulisha 
Wardlaw and Mrs. Isibel Dorland 
a lawyer from Columbia, also at
tended the luncheon.

Thank You
I would like to 
take this means 
of expressing my 
sincere apprecia
tion to all of you 
who voted for and 
supported me in 
the B.I.S.D. trustee 
election.

Thanks again!
Tim W ard

(Paid pol. ad paid for by Tim Ward)

Thank You
I would like to extend 
my heartfelt apprecia
tion to all the voters of 
the city who cast a 
vote of confidence on 
my behalf. Your sup
port means a great 
deal to me. I will do 
my very best to repre
sent you during the 
next two years. Once 
again, I thank each 
and every one of you 
for your support dur
ing this election. 

Tencha Pena
(Pd. pol. ad. paid 

for by Tencha Pena)

Thank You
A  most sincere thank you to a ll  who voted fo r  me. 

Your support an d  confidence is honored a n d  respected. 
Carmen M. Berlanga

(Paid political ad paid for by Carmen M. Berlanga)

Thank You
My sincere thanks and appreciation to all those that 
supported me in the school trustee election Saturday. 
Thank you for giving me the privilege to serve the chil
dren and people of this community. God bless you!

Rose Mary Slubar
________ (Paid political ad paid for by Rosemary Slubar)

I would like to take this op
portunity to thank all those 
who voted for me in the re
cent City Elections. Your sup
port was greatly appreciated.

(Pd. Pol. Ad, by Wes Robinson)
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Junior-senior 
prom ‘classy’
Making a Difference 
By Taylor Stephenson

The big event last week was the 
Junior-Senior Prom. Some 60 of 
our finest students in formal at
tire gathered at the golf course 
dance area to celebrate the end of 
a great year.

The Junior sponsors were 
magnificent in their sponsoring a 
classy event. The area was lighted 
and was one of the most beautiful 
in many years.

Great food and soft drinks 
made and provided by the spon
sors helped the students have a fun 
evening.

Guys were in tuxedos and girls 
were attired in some of the most 
beautiful dresses that I have seen 
in years. Thanks for a grand 
evening.
Wisconsin visitors

The Wisconsin visitors to our 
elementary school is also a neat 
story. I was able to greet the young 
folks from the great state of Wis
consin and tell them about the real 
Brackettville.

First grade teachers Alma 
Gutierrez, Candy Hobbs, Rose 
Mary Rubino and Karol Glaspy 
provided much of the impetus for 
this unusual meeting of pen pals. 
Many other Jones Elementary 
teachers and Principal Renken did 
their part to make this a success
ful event.

Basically, the Wisconsin 
young folks and their chaperones 
came all the way to Texas to see 
us. They are thrilled. So are we. 
Thanks, teachers for making this 
one of the most memorable events 
of the year.
Cinco de Mayo

How about the Cinco de Mayo 
celebration at the school and down 
town? Our school assembly was 
fun.

Congratulations to the students, 
dancers and singers who made this 
possible. This is a big day in our 
community.

The parade was one of the best 
that we have had in Brackettville. 
Good job.
Athletic awards

The athletic awards program 
was a good one. I counted about 
100 student participants. That’s 
about two-thirds of our high 
school. These athletes are also fine 
scholars.

As Gregg Nowlin talked of 
personally traveling 5,000 plus 
miles to ball games this year, he 
presented the scholar athlete 
awards to students.

We had 40 or 50 who had av
erages of 90 or better who also 
traveled5000 plus miles this year.

Can you imagine being that 
involved and still staying on top 
of the academics? Great job.

We have such fine coaches led 
by athletic director David Yeager 
assisted by girls athletic director 
Gregg Nowlin.
Election winners

The elections are over. Con
gratulations to the winners. 
Thanks to those who did not win 
for your interest in the city and 
schools in our community. Let’s 
try to work as a team in the best 
interests of those that we govern.

That’s about it. The calendar 
at school is full.

Watch for the Thursday night 
elementary school music program. 
Have a great week!

BISD
Activity Calendar

May 11-17

Thursday, May 11 
6:30 p.m. 5th and 6th grade 

Spring Band Concert, 
Auditorium 

4th Grade Field Trip 
to San Antonio 

Teacher Appreciation Week 
Friday, May 12

Kindergarten Field Trip to Alamo 
Village

Teacher Appreciation Week 
M onday, May 15 

6:30 p.m. Board of 
Trustees meeting 

WELCOME WISCONSIN 
VISITORS!

Brackett first graders give W isconsin  
counterparts a Texas size w elcom e

(Courtesy photo) 
Melissa Contreras, Super S Foods scan coordinator, displays the 
prize winning entry submitted by Valerie Vela, age 6, as Valerie 
clings to her prize: a Hershey’s stuffed rabbit. Valerie, a special 
education kindergarten student, was among several elementary 
school aged stndents who entered a coloring book contest spon
sored recently by Super S and Hershey’s Chocolate.

Jones Elementary School first 
graders extended a Texas-size 
welcome Monday morning to four 
of their Barron, Wise., counter
parts who accepted an invitation 
to visit Brackettville this week.

Each year about this time, the 
Brackettville students and their 
parents leave Brackettville and 
travel to Barron, Wise., where the 
parents work the fields.

During the school year, the 
Brackettville students attend 
Almena Elementary in Barron. 
Last year, when the students were 
kindergarteners, they made 
friends in Wisconsin they wanted 
to keep. So, they continued cor
responding with them, with the 
help of their teacher, Alma 
Gutierrez.

But this year, before leaving for 
their annual trip to Wisconsin, the 
students and their teacher, 
Gutierrez, wondered whether the 
Wisconsin students could visit 
Brackettville first.

No sooner said than done. The 
Wisconsin students, their mothers, 
teachers and student teachers ar
rived in Brackettville Saturday and 
attended Cinco de Mayo activities. 
During the week, they toured the 
city, including Alamo Village, 
Fort Clark, attended a picnic and 
were guests at a genuine Texas 
barbecue. They left Wednesday

O L K

Barron, W ise., guests show off their “I visited the other 
Brackettville T-shirts given to them by their Brackettville hosts. 
The T-shirts refer to the recent Nike com m ercial about 
‘Bracketville.’
and stayed awhile in San Antonio 
to take a tour of the Riverwalk 
before going back to Wisconsin.

Meanwhile, the Brackettville 
first graders soon will be on the 
road to Barron, Wise., with their 
parents. They will return to Brac
kettville in November. The first 
graders are Marisol Aguirre, Cord 
Barajas, Justin C. Couch; Gerardo 
DeHoyos, Mark Garcia J r ., 
Bernadette Garza, Adrian Juarez, 
Robert Payne, Mary Lou H. Pena, 
Jaime Rodriguez, Ricardo Rojas, 
Icela B. Rueda, Aracely Salazar, 
Raul Salazar, Sammie J. Stewart,

Joelson J. Terrazas, and Maricela 
S. Villarreal.

Brackettville host families for 
the Wisconsin guests were Mr. 
and Mrs. Vince Bonner; Mr. and 
Mrs. Alan Stewart; Mr. and Mrs. 
John Couch; Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
DeHoyos and Mr. and Mrs. Tom 
Rankin. The Wisconsin visitors 
were: Heidi Horn and daughter, 
Kelin; Tina Widell and son, An
drew; Colleen Lundequam and 
daughter, Jam ie; M ichelle 
Malinovsky, Jamie’s aunt; Jane 
Klatt and daughter, Bridget; and 
Ellen Groth, student teacher.

Eight Tigerettes make ]\¡eW  fiCtìOTl bOOkS t t t  U b r a iJ
Susan L. Castro of Brackettville, second from left, was among 
Southwest Texas Junior College management students to be named 
to the “National Dean’s List for 1999-2000.” Also named were 
SWTJC Main Campus students Gloria Tomasini, left and Ana 
Cardenas, second from right. Dr. Wilford Box, at right, is the 
student’s instructor.

C astro nam ed  to  N ational D ea n ’s L ist
DEL RIO - Brackettville resi

dent Susan L. Castro is among 
13 management majors from the 
Southwest Texas Junior College 
Del Rio Campus and three stu
dents from the main campus in 
Uvalde to be named to the “Na
tional Dean’s List” for 19§g-2000.

Students were selected prima
rily due to their grade point aver
age that ranged from 3.40 to 4.00, 
according to Dr. Wilford Box, in
structor-coordinator for the 
SWTJC Department of Manage
ment. Box was given the oppor
tunity to nominate students to this 
list due to his being selected by 
his students and named as “Who’s 
Who Among America’s Teach
ers” for seven consecutive years. 
The students will be included in 
the annual edition of “The Na
tional Dean’s List, 1999-2000.” 

This list is published by Edu
cational Communications Inc., 
and is the largest recognition pro
gram and publication in the na
tion honoring high achieving col

lege students. Dr. Box said, “This 
significant honor achieved by my 
students’ academic prowess is an 
affirmation o f their dedication to 
the discipline o f  management that 
is so  d ire ly  n eed ed  at the  
workplace.These students are top 
notch role models for others and 
their leadersip competencies have 
been observed in the classroom  
and by their supervisors on the 
job. Many success stories have 
been related to me from those who 
have graduated from  the pro
gram.”

District Softball Team
Eight Tigerettes were named to 

the 2000 District 30AA Softball 
Team.

Selected to the Honorable Men
tion Team were:

Shortstop Vanessa Castillo, 
Second Base Tiffany Eckenrod, 
and Left Fielder Trish Robinson.

Named to the Second team 
were:

Center Fielder- Jamie Bader, 
and Catcher Queta Garza.

Named to the First Team 
were:

Third Baseman- Mayra 
Aguirre, Utility Player Michelle 
Melancon, and Pitcher Erika 
Garcia.

P.S. Many Thanks to all of you 
for all the coverage you gave the 
girls throughout the year!

- Coach Nowlin.

New fiction arrivals at the Kin
ney County Public Library are:

In the Fall by Jeffery Lent; 
W ater’s Edge by Judith 
M cNaught; The Patient by 
Michael Palmer; After the Fire by 
Belva Plain; Horse Heaven by 
Jane Smiley; The Wedding by 
Danielle Steel.

Bffore I Say Goodbye by Mary 
Higgins Clark; Pegasus in Space 
by Anne McCaffrey; Listen to 
Your Heart by Fern Michaels; 
Half Moon Street hy Anne Perry; 
Wicked Widow by Amanda Quick.

Jacqueline B. Kennedy Onassis 
by Amanda Quick; Burnt Sienna

A  l a s  m o r a s  m a s o n ic  l o d g e 'i®
Open House Saturday, May 13th from 2:00 - 4:00 PM. 

To honor the Golden Trowel 
and Lamar Medal Recipients

The Public is most cordially Invited. All Entered Apprentice, 
Fellowcraft & Master Masons are urged to attend. 

“Bring Family & Friends”

MAIN EVENT SALEIU

I N0m2000!
P A Y M EN T S

Pay Nothing Til Aug. 2000!

I N0m2000!
INTEREST

Pay Nothing Til Aug. 2000!

O pen

TILL 9
T h u r s d a y !

Ricks is introducing all the new looks for 
your home, many you'll only find at Ricks. 
Catch spring fever at Ricks Furniture now, 

and save with our Main Event. Save on 
Living Rooms, Dining Rooms, Bedrooms, 
Sealy Bedding, Carpet, Reclinerà, Lamps, 
Pictures, Entertainment Centers, Desks 

and more.

A ve. F at 10th

775-1508
*Regular, list and original advertised price are 
offering prices only and may or may not have re
sulted in sales. Advertised merchandise may be 
available at these sale prices in furniture sales 
events. Interim markdowns may have been taken 
on original prices, offer may end at any time.

www.ricksfurniturecompany.com

S ince 1947

FURNITURE
COMPANY

FREE DELIVERY TO  
BRACKETTVILLE

THE AREAS LARGEST SELECTION, 

WITH PROMPT FREE DELIVERY 

AND GUARANTEED LOWEST PRICES.

HONDAY-SATURDAY 9AM-6PM EVERY THURSDAY 9AH-9PM

e r ó

1 5 %  OFF  
All Hanging Baskets 

Thru 5 - 1 4 - 0 0  
Sunshine Garden Center 

207 E .Spring St. 
563-2610
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Subscribe to The Brackett NevFs, 
call 563-2852 today!

•rij

..-.I

by David Morrell; The Runner by 
Christopher Reich; The Hook by 
Donald Westlake; Deep South by 
Nevada Barr. The Light o f Other 
Days by Arthur Clark; Til Death 
by Wiliiam Kienzie; Slow Burn
ing by Stantley Pöttinger; Day of 
Reckoning by Jack Higgins; Rain 
by V.C. Andrews. Where You Be
long by Barbara Bradford; Tough 
Cookie by Diane Davidson; 
Hugger Mugger by Robert Parker; 
Carolina Moon by Nora Robert; 
Irish Eyes by Andrew Greeley.

For more information about the 
Kinney County Public Library,- 
please call 830-563-2884.

-T

■L.J3

1

5 5

http://www.ricksfurniturecompany.com
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$6 PER WEEK -12  WEEK MINIMUM (830) 563-2852

SPARTAN
CONTRACTORS

REMODEL & REPAIRS 
PAINTING • CARPENTRY 

ELECTRICAL • PLUMBING 
DAVID D. MANN 563-9306 DAVID S. MANN

Davis Hardware & Ranch Supply
Originally a part of Petersen & Co. Since 1876

101 East Spring Street P.O. Box 976 
Brackettville, TX 78832

General Hardware 
Pipes & Fencing 
Paint

Stock Medicines 
Ranch Supplies 

Ammunition

Phone 830-563-2528 S ii

m/\EW2RK̂
REMODELING. ROOFING & REPAIRS

Room Additions •  ShaetMatal •  Rooflng 
Decks • Fences • Carports •  Floor Tile 
ShastRock • Texture •  Painting •  Siding

free , fsfimafes (S30) 563-31H8

ROOFING SHEETMETAL REMODELING ROOM ADDITIONS STUCCO

A A A
Roofing and Remodeling

Peter D. Perez 
Free Estimates (830) 563-2617
SHEET ROCK TEXTURES PAINTING FENCING CERAMIC TILE

Traders Construction
NEW COMMERCIAL AND RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTION 

Complete Restoration/Remodeling from the ground up 
Designs and Plans Available 

Septic Systems - Lie# OS6291 
Rocksaw Trenching

29 years experience - references available

Call Bo Thomas 830/683-2122 
P.O. Box 558 830/683-2250
Rocksprings, TX 78880 MobUe 210/413-4094

Archie’s Landscaping
and

Lawn Maintenance
Experienced - Professional 

Free Estimates
Let us solve your Lawn & Garden problems

563-5102
A rchie and Jill Woodson

Copies ro so...
For all your copying needs in 

Del Rio & Eagle Pass
2400 Avenue F, Suite #8 1606 Garrison 
Del Rio, T X  78840 Eagle Pass, T X  78852 
(830) 775-1121 (830) 757-2679
Fax (830) 775-2351 Fax (830) 757-2999

N&N
Nat TerrazasOwner 202. BROWN
Ph: (8301-563-3325 Brockettvllle, TX. 78832 
Celi (83d)-563-5000

Southwest HHaa
Service Co. iflRQUEST

(830) 563-9256
Visa/MasterCard/Discover

Tom & Anita Parts • Repair Hwy 90E 
Ertle • Storage Brackettville, TX

Bruce Drilling and Services 
Pumps Tanks Wells 

Specialing in 
Turn Key Installation o f

trouble free water systems
830-563-9916 Gordon Bruce Jr.

Texas Water Well Lie. # 2444WPKL

THE CLEAR ALTERNATIVE
ROADRUNNER ENERGYg

Call Woody @ 563-9594 or 800-543-2630

Four Seasons
Landscape & Irrigation Co. 

P. O. 80x421536
Del Rio, Texas 78842-1536

Quality Sprinkler Systems 
We service what we sell.

CALL FO R  A FREE ESTIMATE 
563-2725 or 774-7223 

Alan McWilliams Uc. #6884

.M if  Kinney Coimty Wool & Mohair • 
The Rancher’s Shopping Center

Since 1962 - Shaker Feed Store
*Livestock Feed * Game Feed * 

* Hardware * Lumber *
Check And Compare Our Competitive Prices 

Brackettville, TX

ff  Mon-Fri. 830-563-2471
8 a.m.-5 p.m. P.O. Box 1010

Sat. 8 a.m.-12 Noon W. Spring St.

Value Housing Inc.
Del Rio’s Leader in 

M anufactured Housing
iluv  90E 

* ___ ^
Del Rio

Hwy 90 E. Del Rio, TX,
Toll Free 1-888-611-7711. '’l

low monthly payments 
OUR PRIORITY IS SERVICE AFTER THE SALE!

ATTENTION ALL BINGO PLAYERS...

The Del Rio Elks would like to invite everyone to come 
out, enjoy a pleasant afternoon, and win Big Bucks 

playing Bingo. Bingo is played each Saturday starting at 
2:00 P.M. at the Lodge, Hwy. 90 E, San Felipe Spring, 

RD. and is open to the public.

For more information, call 775-2133, after 4:(X) P.M. Tues. - Sun.. 
License #1-74-0606584

Raine Insurance Agency
Serving Uvalde and Surrounding 

area fo r  over 50 years

All Types Of Insurance
830-278-5692 
104 E. Nopal

P.O. Box 1667 
Uvalde, TX 78801
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AC R O SS
1. Zingaro 
6. Wilt
9. Partner of zig

12. Triple Crown horse 
of 1935

13. 1/640 of a square 
mile

14. Cassowary's kin
15. Like a cold-sufferer’s 

voice
16. ________ share (majority)
18. Channel of education
19. Fido's snack, 

perhaps
20. Spanish “the”
22. Like Willie Winkle
23. Special favorite
24. Gob's reply
25. Fumes
27. Measure for 

Dr. Frankenstein 
30. Dejected
33. Tavern order
34. Water, in Madrid
35. Peck film, with “The” 
37. Typo
41. Get one’s goat
42. Brought into action
44. Gregory's On the 

Beach costar
45. Looks from lechers
47. Beach substance
48. Courage
49. ________ tree (2 wds.)
51. Evergreen shrub

52. Actor Beatty et al.
53. Together 
56. Debt memo
58. Moving shot
59. Cygnet’s dad
61. Hard-working insect
62. Author Kesey
65. Type measures
66. It might be recessive 
68. TruthtulJames

author
70. Mamie Eisenhower, 

 Doud
71. Boy, in Madrid
72. Revises copy
73. Insecticide letters
74. RR depot
75. Bowling button

DOW N
1. Obstinate refusal
2. Rubàiyàt poet 

Khayyam
3. Crow’s-nest’s locale
4. Just as I suspected!
5. Waste time
6. Bot. or chem.
7. "...maids all in___”

(2 wds.)
8. Swiss city that’s 

home to the Red 
Cross

9. A Marx Brother
10. “Waves of grain” 

color
11. Gales

13. Martino and Pacino 
17. Clinched 
21. Greek fabulist
24.___snail’s pace

(2 wds.)
26. Via
27. Colorado resort
28. Mythical monster
29. Skywalker of 

Star Wars
31. Current units, 

for short
32. Hold up
36. Prime-time time
38. Hard to come by
39. Heroides author
40. Darn it!
42. Phase
43. Newsman Newman 
46. Furrow
48. Oxlike antelope 
50. Decks out
53. Defeat in competition
54. Appointed
55. Embed
57. Turn the___cheek
60. Lure
61. From___Z (2 wds.)
62. Barbra’s A Star Is 

Born costar
63. Little: suffix
64. One Flew over the

Cuckoo's___
67. Actress Balin 
69. Block or cannon 

suffix

h t t p : / /w w w . c ra f tp a t te r n s .  com

Op to four adults can join in relaxed conversation while 
gently swinging on the contoured seats of this lawn 
swing/glider. Overall dimensions are 6' high, 6' wide 

and 8' long, yet the entire swing can be disassembled into 
sections and folded flat for storage. Can be completed in a 
weekend with only a modest assortment of hand tools. 
(#797...$8.95 plus $2.50 shipping charge).

CRAFT PATIERNS Home Workshop, Dept. R5V 
3545 Stern Avenue, St. Charles, IL 60174-5407
Mail payment or call 24-hour order line: 1-800-747-1429

O 797 Lawn Glider Plan....................................$11.45

O 98 “You Can Make It” Catalog.........................$4.00
(Shows hundreds of plans & books plus $4.00 rebate offer)

IL residents add 6.5% sales tax — prices include delivery charges 
Name:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

DEADLY NEUROMUSCULAR
DISEASES

M D n r
Muscular Dystrophy Association People help

1-800-572-1717 MDA...because 
MDA helps people.

b i e t h d a V
May 11...April Crumley 
May 11.. .Jill Woodson 
May 12 ...Dorothy Haga 
May 12...Russell Newton 
May 12...Christina Reschman 
May 13...Arianna DeLeon 
May 13... Emma Falcon 
May 13 ...Ryan Garcia 
May 13 ...Feme Hickman 
May 13...Mac McDonald Jr. 
May 14 ...Robert Aguirre

May 17..

May 14...Valerie Garza 
May 14...Anne Rose 
May 14...Connie Serrano 
May 16... Angela Childress 
May 16 ...Seth Kaplan 
May 16...David Samaniego 
May 16...Amanda Ward 
May 16...Malcolm Young 
May 17...Daniel Garza 
May 17...M istie Herndon 
May 17...Chita Lopez 

.Jerry O’Brien______________

Aries March 21 - April 20 
Your finances have been weigh
ing on your mind for awhile. 
There are answers to your bud
get problems if you look hard 
enough. Be ready for some 
changes. Be open to the possi
bility of some romance in your 
life.

Taurus April 21 -May 21 
Pay very close attention to the 
little details. You don't want to 
miss a vital point. Be loyal to 
your roots and heritage. Your 
efforts will be rewarded in the 
long run. Rely on the wisdom 
of an elderly relative for insight 
and cheer.

Gemini May 22-]une 21 
The week will be a tough one, 
and you deserve to have fun. 
Whether it's a night out or a 
weekend excursion, go for it! 
Think through an idea com
pletely before making it public. 
You don't want to ruin your 
reputation.

Cancer June 22-]uly 22 
If you feel like you are being 
pulled in too many directions, 
you probably are. Be direct. It's 
time you said, "No." After all, 
you can't be in two places at 
once. The color yellow will bring 
you good thoughts and ideas.

Leo July 23-August 23 
Your honesty could get you in 
trouble. Be careful not to upset 
some friends or valuable allies 
at work. Remember, it's impor
tant that you be diplomatic. Fall 
back on your sense of humor 
to ease an awkward situation.

Vir^o August 24-Sept. 22 
This is not the time to put seri
ous issues on the back burner. 
It is important that you don't 
let things slide in favor of hav
ing fun with friends. Don't let 
someone else d ic ta te  your 
thoughts. You have great ideas 
of your own!

Libra Sept. 23-Oct. 23 
A recent domestic situation has 
left you feeling low. Take steps 
to deal with the problem first. 
Then you can overcome your 
feelings of hopelessness. You 
may need to approach a friend 
for help and advice.

Scorpio Oct. 24-Nov. 22 •
Put your fears aside and step 
into the electronic age. You have 
put this off far too long, and it 
could hurt your promising ca 
reer. When a sticky personal 
situation arises, you may find 
comfort in an old and very close 
friend.

Sagittarius Nov. 23-Dec. 21 
You may think a relationship is 
over. However, there may be a 
way to save it. Before you do, 
think it through and make sure 
you want the relationship to 
continue. Take care of business 
quickly. Then you'll have some 
time for fun.

Capricorn Dec. 22-Jan. 20 
Avoid making impulsive deci
sions this week. This has been 
a problem for you in the past, 
so don't let your impulses get 
the best of you. Think before 
you act! It really doesn't mat
ter who's right at home. Work 
out the problem.

Aquarius Jan. 21 -Feb. 18 
Think about the consequences 
of your actions before you make 
some serious mistakes. A run- 
in with
an authority figure could end up 
ruining your reputation. You can 
avoid the situation if you play 
your cards right.

Pisces Feb. 19-March 20 
Be open-minded to some new 
and interesting information. It 
may be just what you need to 
complete a project at work or 
home. Stay alert. You want to 
be shrewd and practical, and 
keep your impulsiveness under 
control.

http://www
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God’s answer to prayer
Saint Mary Magdalene 
By Lynn Me New

Garth Brooks sings a popular 
song, which says in part, “One of 
God’s greatest gifts in unanswered 
prayer.” I don’t buy it.

There is also a familiar quote— 
I’m not sure from whom or where, 
maybe a movie. It says, “Be care
ful what you wish for, you may 
get it. ” I would have to paraphrase 
that quote to say, “Be careful what 
you pray for, you ^  get it. ”

God does answer our prayers, 
just maybe not in the way we think 
it should be answered or not in 
the time frame we expect. We 
used to tell our children if they 
prayed for a new bicycle and then 
had to earn the money to get it, 
God really was answering them 
even though they might not think 
so.

I have always believed in the 
power of prayer. Not just for the 
big things in life like helping 
someone whom is sick or hurting, 
but for the little things in life as 
well. One of my favorite prayers 
seems to be, “Well, Lord, I got 
myself into this, will You please 
help me out?” And, not so amaz

ingly, He always does.
Sometimes that help comes in 

usual ways, like a family member 
stepping in to help when I am in 
over my head. During the time my 
husband was in college we were 
often short of money. I would 
stand before a nearly empty re
frigerator and say, “Well, Lord, 
what am I going to feed these chil
dren for supper?” Invariably, He 
would come home (in the form of 
my husband) with a check from 
one of our parents or grandpar
ents that had arrived in the mail 
that day. It wouldn’t be a lot of 
money but enough for a trip to 
the grocery store.

What I find really amazing is 
the unusual way prayers are often 
answered. Surprisingly (or maybe 
not) mine often seem to involve 
money. I recently began a project 
I had wanted to try for many 
years. As the project progressed 
it became more costly. I quickly 
used up the money I had saved 
and was worried about taking 
money from the family budget. I 
said my usual, “Well, Lord. . .” 
As luck (no, God) would have it, 
the other person involved in the 
project called to say some com

plications mean the project will 
have to be put on hold for awhile. 
“Thanks, Lord,” I say, knowing 
I will now have time to save the 
necessary money.

When our youngest son was 
married, I searched and searched 
for the perfect dress. Finally I 
found the dress “to die for.” Only 
problem it was much more expen
sive than I had budgeted. I asked 
the sales lady to hold it for a few 
days, knowing full well that I 
would have to tell her I had 
changed my mind. As I was driv
ing home, I said, “Well, Lord. . 
. ” The next day I received requests 
to play for two weddings, which, 
you guessed it, paid me exactly 
the extra I needed to get the dress. 
It has always been one of my fa- 
voifte dresses.

So I would say to Garth and to 
you, “ One of God’s greatest gifts 
is prayer answered in His own 
way and time. ” It works for me— 
it works for you. Now, do we al
ways remember to say, “Thanks, 
Lord”?

You are welcome to worship 
with us anytime at St. Mary 
Magdalene Catholic Church. God 
Bless You.

Raising your child with wisdom

We shall know by this 
that we are o f the truth

Gateway Ministries Inc.
Pastor Charlotte Corey

Raising your child with wisdom 
requires walking in wisdom your
self. The Living Word of God that 
bestows power to the believer says 
that the “fear” of God is the be- 
ginmng of wisdom. In this day and 
time, people have lost respect for 
God and in so doing have lost 
power over darkness in their lives. 
Fear is not a bad word when it is 
used in reference to your attitude 
towards our Sovereign God. Our 
ancestors understood that their 
very existence was dependent 
upon God. He was their protec
tor, their provider, their com
forter, their healer and all posi
tive, creative ideas came from 
Him.

As children of these people 
who have learned from life the 
hard way, we need to honor them 
by walking in the understanding 
that God is the same yesterday, 
today and tomorrow. If you say 
that you did not have godly par
ents to teach you this, then be as
sured that somewhere back in your 
past there was an earlier ancestor 
who did understand it and pros
pered in this wisdom which al
lowed life from his/her “gene 
pool” to spread down to your gen
eration.

If we could pass down a fam
ily heritage of great wealth to each 
of our children, it should be the 
“fear” of God. Don’t get me 
wrong. I believe that the blood of

First United Methodist Church 
By Rev. Ken F. Sellers, Jr.

Following the resurrection and 
the command from Jesus to go 
“and make disciples of all nations, 
baptizing them in the name of the 
Father and the Son and the Holy 
Spirit,” Peter and John and the 
other disciples find themselves 
speaking a truth that they ran from 
on that Thursday night when Jesus 
was taken from them in the gar
den of Gethsemene. Instead of hid
ing in a locked room they move 
out into the streets to proclaim 
Jesus as Lord. It is during this time 
that Peter and John are arrested 
by the temple guard and the 
Sudducees for teaching resurrec
tion from the dead (Acts 4:1-3). 
Peter, thinking they had been ar
rested for the healing of the lame 
beggar, proclaims “Jesus Christ 
the Nazarene whom you crucified, 
whom God raised from the dead” 
as the healer (Acts 4:10). Peter’s 
words could have cost him his life, 
yet he casts them at his captors as 
if they, the Sadducees, are the ac
cused. Peter’s actions are in sup
port of his words.

As faithful Christians, we 
sometimes find it hard to use the

words which proclaim our rela
tionship with God. If we bore our 
friends and neighbors with our 
faith story, we fear being called 
overly pious. We even fear that 
they may begin to avoid us. We 
begin to let it be enough that they 
know we belong to a church and 
that we even go there on Sunday 
while they sleep in or play golf. 
And if we are feeling brave, we 
even ask them to come to a wor
ship service once and a while, 
making sure we don’t make them 
feel guilty if they don’t. Peter and 
John were human just like us. On 
that Thursday night so long ago

their feet were made of clay and 
their tongues could not speak the 
words which would brand them 
as one of Jesus’ followers. They 
feared as we fear.

But when the confrontation 
with the Sadducees occurs, Peter 
and John express themselves both 
verbally and physically. As John 
later writes, “let us not love with 
word or with tongue, but in deed 
and truth. We shall know by this 
that we are of the truth” (1 John 
3:18-19) Please join us at First 
United Methodist Church this 
Sunday at 10:45 a.m. as we look 
at how “Talk is cheap.”

Another Sunday Hymnfest
First United Methodist Church 

on James Street presents Jack and 
Marymichael Rogers of Moving 
Mountains Ministry in Wimberly, 
Texas at the 10:45 a.m. worship 
service on Sunday May 21st. The 
Rogers’ message is a powerful one 
that is woven in and around their 
music. They have played music 
for revivals, retreats, conferences, 
weddings and funerals. They and 
Pastor Ken Sellers met through the 
KAIROS prison ministry in 
Huntsville, Texas several years

ago. Their music and message has 
truly inspired thousands from 
China (where they served in 1996 
and 1998) to Rock Springs, Texas. 
Their haunting bluegrass sound 
and their inspirational lives will 
be a blessing from God as they 
lead our worship service as a 
praise to God. If you liked the 
Borderline Singers when they vis
ited last January, you’ll certainly 
enjoy this HymnFest Sunday. 
Adult and Children’s Sunday 
School begins at 9:30 a.m.

Hannah prays, 
the Lord answers
St. John’s Missionary Church 
By Rev. William P. Adams 
Sr.

And Hannah prayed and said, 
“My heart rejoiceth in the Lord, 
mine horn is exalted in the Lord. 
My mouth is enlarged over mine 
enemies: because I rejoice in thy 
salvation.

There is none holy as the 
Lord, for there is none besides 
thee. Neither is there any rock 
like our God.

Talk no more so exceeding 
proudly, let not arrogancy come 
out of your mouth: for the Lord 
is a God of knowledge and by 
him actions are weighed.

The bows of the mighty men 
are broken and they that 
stumbled are girded with 
strength.

They that were full have hired 
out themselves for bread; and 
they that were hungry ceased; so 
that the barren hath born seven; 
and she hath many children is 
waxed feeble. I. Samuel 2:1-5.

“Happy Mother’s Day to all 
Mothers. ”

Local Center offers train
ing to Mentally Challenged

Obituaries . •  •

Continued from Page 1
chairs, have done yardwork, 

and maintenance work. They have 
built racks for their tools. They 
also hope to build bird feeders,” 
said Page.

The clients are very enthusias
tic about working and helping out 
in the community and each has his 
or her special talent.

“Shawn is very good with his 
hands. He can take things apart 
and put them back together with 
no problem. He’s amazing. Jimmy 
wants to help out all he can. He is 
very proud to be a member of the 
volunteer fire department and car
ries his scanner around. There is 
so much they can do, if given the 
chance,” said Page.

Clients are referred to the cen
ter by doctors and the Middle Rio 
Grande Development Council Ca
reer Center, but there is some 
hestitation on the part of some 
families to take their children to 
the Center.

“We need to convince the fam
ily that we are not taking their chil
dren away, that we’re not inter
fering. We’re helping them im
prove their learning habits. They 
are viable, productive individuals 
who can be in the community. 
With patience and time, it can be 
done. I see improvement in the cli
ents in the short time that (Ex
panded Horizons) has been here.

Page said.
Page, mother of a mentally 

challenged daughter, is testimony 
that with patience and time, a lot 
can be accomplished.

“I was told that my daughter 
would never learn how to read or 
how to tie her shoelaces, but I re
fused to believe that. I worked 
with her and worked with her and 
she learned. I feel very strongly 
that these special people are vi
able human beings. There’s noth
ing to stop them. They never stop 
learning,” added Page who was 
an advocate for the mentally chal
lenged in California and Colo
rado.

Michael K. Nedela, Hill Coun
try MHMR area director, agrees. 
“Teaching the mentally chal
lenged can become repetitive. The 
key is to find the link. Everyone 
learns differently. One needs to 
find out how an individual best 
learns. Many of our clients are 
voters, taxpayers, and property 
owners. They are very involved 
in our community.”

If you know someone who is 
mentally challenged and could 
benefit from the Expanded Hori
zons program, please call Page at 
563-9416. You may also call Page 
at that number if you are inter
ested in providing work for the 
clients.

Consuelo Rodriguez Herbert Voracek
Consuelo Rodriguez, age 74, 

passed away May 06,2000 in Del 
Rio, Texas.

She was born January 03, 1926 
in Brackettville, Texas.

She was a long time resident 
of Brackettville, Texas.

She is survived by the follow
ing:

Husband: Juan Rodriguez of 
Brackettville.

Sons: Juan Perez of Albuquer
que, N.M., Ernest Rodriguez of 
Sanderson, TX ., Andres 
Rodriguez of Kileen, TX., Rob
ert Rodriguez and Alfonso 
Rodriguez both of Brackettville.

Daughters: Maria Koeing of 
Charleston, S.C., Trine Juarez 
and Frances Castilla both of Brac
kettville.

Sister: Amanda DeLaRosa of 
Brackettville. Also 20 grandchil
dren and 6 great grandchildren.

Visitation was held Monday, 
May 08, from 1 p.m. till 9 p.m. 
at the Brackettville Funeral Home.

Rosary was recited at 7 p.m. 
in the Chapel. A mass of Chris
tian Burial was held Tuesday, 
May 09, at St. Mary Magdalene 
Catholic Church.

Burial followed at the Kinney 
County Cemetery. Arrangements 
were under the direction of Del 
Rio Funeral Home Del Rio,

Jesus has given us a “new testa
ment,” an inheritance of grace 
which allows us to approach the 
Father’s throne with confidence in 
His love since Jesus is our media
tor and his blood makes us righ
teous in His eyes. I believe that I 
can approach Him as a child that 
can toddle up to “Daddy,” throw 
up my arms and expect “Daddy” 
to pick me up on His knee and 
hug and kiss me, but I also come 
to the throne of my Sovereign God 
with reverence in my heart for 
who He is and what He is able to 
do.

You have probably heard some 
parent say to their child when cor
recting them, “I brought you into 
this world and I can take you out 
of it.” Even though they don’t 
mean literally to kill the child, the 
essence of their message is that 
the parent demands respect of the 
child who was bom of their loins. 
If the parent hadn’t endured the 
child’s birth, the child would not 
exist. Reverence and respect for 
those over them is something that 
each person should be taught. 
Where there is no respect, there 
is chaos, destmetion and whatever 
goodness and prosperity that 
comes their way is foolishly lost 
because of lack of respect and dis

cipline.
Solomon was the wisest man 

on earth. God gave him wisdom 
and in so doing, Solomon honored 
his father by fulfilling his father’s 
dream, that of building a temple 
unto His Holy God. It was the 
grandest stmeture ever built on 
earth with all manner of gold, jew
els, woods, stone, carvings, etc., 
etc., because God honored the 
desire of Solomon to give honor 
to both His heavenly Father and 
his earthly father. King David.

Bequeath to your children a 
great inheritance that will bring 
honor to both you and God. Teach 
them the “fear of God.” Stand in 
faith, rest in hope, walk in love.

O ur R edeemer  
L utheran  C hurch 

ELCA
On the corner of 

Fort and Henderson

Sunday Schedule 
Worship 9 AM

Pastor: Nathan Lafrenz 
8 3 0 -5 91 -161 4

First Baptist Church (SBC)
Comer of Ann and Veltman

Sunday Schedule:
Bible study for ail ages 9:45 a.m.
Worship Service - Childrens Church 11 a.m. 
nursery provided 
Choir all ages 4:30 p.m. 
Adult/Youth/Children Discipleship 
Training 6 p.m.
Evening Service 7 p.m.

Wednesdays 7 p.m.
Bible Study/Prayer Meeting

Bus and Church in form ation call

church o ffice  a t 5 6 3 -2 2 4 5  
Pastor: R. D. H o llow ay

Herbert Voracek, of Fort Clark 
Springs, died Wednesday, April 
26, 2000, in the home of his 
daughter, in Woodbury, MN.

He and his wife, Eileen, had 
been married for 62 years. They 
bought a membership on the Fort 
in 1984 and bought a permanent 
home in August 1988. Their home 
is in Unit 31 on the corner of Bow
legs and July.

Herb was President of the Golf 
club and was involved in the very 
popular monthly steak fry at the 
club. He also played the Monday 
Scramble on the Par Three. He 
served on the Architectural Com
mittee and on the Rio Grande 
Advisory Board. He was a mem
ber of the Brackettville Lions club 
and was in charge of the Christ
mas Basket project for three years. 
Herb was also a member of the 
Men’s Bridge Club.

He loved Fort Clark and Texas 
and enjoyed his years here.

His wife Eileen, daughter 
Miriam, sons Stephen and 
Lawrence, 12 grandchildren and 
17 great-grandchildren survive 
him. Burial was in St. Paul, MN.

GET RESULTS WITH 
THE CLASSIFIEDS! CALL 

563-2852 TODAY.

U v a l d e

>ONE & y o iN T
C l in ic , p.a .

It's 
worth 
the trip!

K
G lo ria  G o n zalez  Box, M.D. 

Orthopaedic Surgeon

*A rth ritis  
*Sports Injuries 

•A rthroscopic surgery 
•Fractures & Dislocations 

•Jo in t Replacement (Knee, Hip, Shoulder)
•Knee, Shoulder, Elbow Reconstruction 
•Pediatirc Bone & Joint Problems 

•Hand, Wrist, Foot & Ankle Problems

830 -278-2292
1025 Garner Field Rd.
Uvalde, Texas 78801

Most insurances accepted, including; Medicare/Medicaid, Ben
efit Planners, TML, TASB, Blue Cross/Blue Shield, Workman's 
Comp, Champus/Tricare, Private Insurance.
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ADOPTION

Note: It is illegal to be paid for any
thing beyond medical and legal ex
penses in Texas adoption.

ADOPT: YOUNG, LOVING couple 
will give your baby every opportu
nity life can offer. Legal/medical ex
penses paid. Melissa & Robert, 1- 
800-595-6976.

AUCTION
AUCTION JUNE 26, Diamond Ring 
Ranch. Casper, W yom ing. 
120,000 + /- acres; premier cattle/ 
hunting ranch. J.P. King Auction 
Company, 1-800-558-5464. West
ern United Realty, Thomas Greive, 
Wyoming, Broker.

AUTOMOBILES
HONDAS FROM $500! Chevy, Jeep, 
Toyota and Sport Utility. Police im
pounds and repossessions. Current 
listings! 1 -800-941-8777 , Ext. 
C5586.

BUSINESS OPPORTUNITES
AREA MCI, SPRINT, payphone
routes. Dependable locations. Great 
income. Local routes, E-Z money. 
Free info. ($5K inv.) 1-800-264- 
6678. 24 hrs.

$1.00  STORES! $ 1 .0 0 -$ 10 .00
Stores! 10,000 Products. Financing 
Available. Complete from $47,900. 
Call 1-800-829-2915.

REAL OPPORTUNITY - UNLIMITED
growth/$$. Nationally recognized 
industry leader seeking professional 
outside sales reps/managers for E- 
Commerce/internet-related products. 
Outstanding training, support, com
missions, bonuses. Sales Experience 
required. Internet savvy a plus. Call 
1-877-765-9215; Fax resume: 1- 
877-765-9216.

DIVORCE
DIVORCE $155* - COVERS child 
support, custody, visitation, missing 
spouses, property debts, military, 
name change, one signature re
quired. 'Excludes govt, fees, uncon
tested. 1-800-522-6000 (8am - 
8pm), Hailwood, Inc.

DRIVERS W ANTED
ATTENTION TRUCK DRIVERS - Earn 
$1000 a week or more. Guaranteed 
get home program. Full benefits first 
day! Call today, 1-877-324-9761. 
One year experience required OTR.

ATTN. DRIVERS: FLEETWOOD
Transportation hiring long-haul 
flatbed drivers. Peterbuilt equipment. 
Guaranteed home time and complete 
package of benefits. Also need long- 
haul owner operators. 1-800-458- 
4279.

DRIVERS: $1,000 SIGN-ON with 6 
months experience. Regional. Van 
and flatbed. Excellent pay, equip
ment, benefits. Student training 
available. Arrow Trucking, 1-888- 
277-6937.

DRIVERS - AT OTRX your business 
education is our goal! OTR Express 
has a proven system for success in 
trucking; Earn more money. Lower 
your expenses. Budget for your fu
ture. Experience true success as a 
business owner. $.88/mile Loaded/ 
Empty 'baseplate, permits and tolls 
paid' Free budgeting system (We do 
your paperwork for you!) '5  Free 
business classes '  New low cost 
health insurance. 1-800-423-6939. 
r e c r u i t i n g ( § ) o r t x . c o m ,  
www.otrx.com

DRIVERS - LOOK AT the options! 
Various types of runs fo r van, 
flatbed, and owner operators. CDL 
training is available. Call now to learn 
why we are the fastest growing 
truckload carrier in America! Swift 
Transportation 1-800-284-8785 
(eoe-m/f).

DRIVERS: SWIFT TRANSPORTA
TION drivers and owner operators 
wanted for various types of runs! 
CDL training availbable! Ask about 
or $1,000 sigh-on bonus. 1-800- 
669-7943 (eoe-m/f).

IF YOU ARE the spouse of an OTR 
truck driver, we'll teach you to drive 
a "Big Rig" w / automatic transmis
sion in just 2 weeks! 1-800-234- 
3748.

NEW PAY PACKAGE. OTR teams 
(.36) needed for dedicated and drop/ 
hook runs. Solo drivers and owner- 
operators (.82). Experience required. 
Gulf Coast Transport, 1-888-988- 
8666 .

DRIVERS - WHEN IT comes to ben
efits, we've got all the bells and 
whistles. 'Paid weekly. 'Great pay. 
'$1 ,000  sign-on bonus. 'Students 

■welcome. SRT - Call toll free: 1-877- 
BIG-PAYDAY (1-877-244-7293).

DRIVERS - OWNER/OPS: Run re
gional. Home weekly! Paid: Base 
plate, permits, fuel taxes. 81 cpm. 
Loaded and empty plus fuel sur
charge. 1-800-454-2887. Arnold 
Transportation.

OWNERS OPERATORS AVERAGE
113 cpm in five-state area running 
AR, TX, OK, LA, and NM. We need 
63 trucks to cover current obligation. 
$1,000 sign-on bonus. Base plates 
provided. Fuel surcharge and a low- 
cost lease program. FFE has plenty 
of freight. Call 1-800-569-9298.

"C D L -A  DRIVERS'*. Own your 
own freightliner in 24 months. No 
credit check. No down payment. 
Clean driving record. Take home up 
to $950 per week after all expenses. 
'D an* 1 -877-567-8788.

COMPANY PAID CDL & first year 
income $35K - Stevens Transport - 
OTR drivers wanted! Non-experi- 
enced or experienced, 1-800-333- 
8595. EOE.

DRIVERS W ANTED

DRIVERS - CFI HIRING OTR com
pany/student/owner operators. Com
pany with one year experience start 
at 32 cpm. Students earn $50 per 
day. Owner/operator start at $.80 
all miles, for more information call 
1-800-CFI-DRIVE.

DRIVERS - LONG HAUL drivers 
needed. Class-A CDL required. Stu
dent graduates welcome. Continen
tal Express, 1-800-727-4374.

OWNER OPERATOR - EARN up to
85 cpm loaded & empty! No forced 
NE or Canada. Paid base plates & 
permits. 1 year OTR, 23 years, CDL 
with HazMat. Company & 0 /0 's . 
Fleets welcome. Paschall Truck 
Lines. 1-800-848-0405.
DRIVERS - O/Os FLATBED - Dry Box
- Smithway Motor Xpress. New 
weekly pay package, good miles, 
great fiome time. 1-800-952-8091.

DRIVERS: OWNER, OPERATORS,
company, grads. Lease purchase pro
gram available. (No money down & 
no credit check) Fuel incentives, new 
pay scale & more! Call Burlington 
Motor Carriers 1-800-564-6262.

DRIVERS NEEDED AT DriverMatch! 
We are growing and need OTR truck 
drivers. You can earn $35K to $45K 
first year plus benefits. No experi
ence needed. Training is available. 
1 -8 00 -4 01 -86 92  or
www.drivermatch.com.

DRIVERS: NORTH AMERICAN Van
Lines has tractor trailer 48-state haul
ing opportunities for owner opera
tors. Minimum of 3 months experi
ence required. Call 1-800-348-2147, 
Dept. TXS.

FOR SALE

AS SEEN ON TV - Pentium III 800 
Computers & Laptops. $0 down 
guaranteed, from $69 monthly. 
Credit problems OK. 1-800-335- 
6326  or w w w .persona lcom - 
putercredit.com. New - Free Internet.
KISS YOUR CABLE Goodbye! - Only 
$99. Includes Dish 500 System. 40 
channels: $19.99/month. Free instal
lation kit! 60 day gurantee. FedEx 
Delivery! To!l Free 1-888-292-4836

NOW AVAILABLE! SUPERB Polish 
Arabian Horses for use as endurance, 
recreation or ranch stock. Great 
mares available for pleasure riding 
and broodmares. Pay-Jay Arabians 
(505)-687-3518.

FOR RENT
LARGE HOUSE AT Spofford . 
Fenced-in yard. Satellite - central air 
& heat. Call Tootsie, 563-2046.

HEALTH/MEDICAL
HERPES - EverCLR STOPS herpes 
outbreaks! 96% never have another 
herpes outbreak! Free call: 1-877- 
EVERCLR. More in fo rm a tion : 
www.everclr.com.

MEDICARE NEBULIZER PATIENTS!
Stop paying cash fo r Albuterol, 
Atrovent, etc. Medicare pays for 
them. We bill Medicare and deliver 
to you. Med-A-Save 1-800-538- 
9849, ext. 12D.

HELP W AN TED

EDUCATIONAL TRAINING
EARN LEGAL COLLEGE degree 
quickly! Bachelors, Masters, Doctor
ate, by correspondence based upon 
prior education and short study 
course. For free information catalog, 
call Cambridge State University 1- 
800-964-8316. 24hrs.

A $35,000 Per Year career! C.R. En
gland needs driver trainees. 15 day 
CDL training. Housing/meals in
cluded. No upfront $$$. Tractor 
Trailer Training. 1-888-781-8556.

DRIVER - INEXPERIENCED? LEARN
to be an OTR professional from a top 
carrier. Great pay, executive-style 
benefits and conventional equip
ment. Minimum investment required. 
Call today! US Xpress, 1-800-879- 
7743.

TRI-STATE SEMI DRIVER Training, 
Inc. 'Jo b  placement assistance be
fore training. 'Tuition loans avail
able, no credit check. * 17 day train
ing. *3001 N 1-45 Palmer, TX. 'Call 
1-888-854-7364.

FINANCIAL SERVICES
OVER YOUR HEAD in debt? Do you 
need more breathing room? Debt 
consolidation, no qualifying. 'Free 
consu lta tion, 1 -800-556-1548 . 
www.anewhorizon.org. Licensed, 
bonded, nonprofit/national company.

BE DEBT FREE - years sooner! Low 
payments. Reduce interest. Stop late 
fees. Stop collectors. Family credit 
counseling. Non-profit Christian 
agency. Se habla Español. Recorded 
message: 1-800-729-7964. Free 
quote, www.familycredit.org.

FOR SALE

FOR SALE BY owner - House-FCS-
2 br, 2 bath, carport, storage room, 
$29,900. Call 563-9577.

MARY KAY COSMETICS, Alana 
Flurry, 563-9435; Evenings/Week- 
ends. Complimentary facials, prod
ucts, etc.

REGISTERED ANATOLIAN SHEP
HERDS. Have both puppy shots. 
Born Feb. 2, 2000. 5 males, 2 fe
males. 563-2643.

4 A/T PIRELLI Scorpion tires 31 
x10.5. Very good condition. $199. 
OBO. 563-2083

MOTHER'S DAY Sale at Sunshine 
Garden Center. All hanging baskets 
15% off May 11 thru 14th.

1989 ALLEGRO 27 f t .  MH 454 
Chevy Chassis, 68 ,577  miles, 
$17,000. Call 563-9435.

POOL CITY'S KAYAK Pool, demo 
homesites wanted to display new 
m aintenance free pool. Save 
thou$and$ with this unique oppor
tunity! Call today to qualify, 1 -800-
3 3 8 - 9 9 1 9 .
www.poolcitykayak.com.

STEEL BUILDINGS SALE: 5,000 + 
sizes. 4 0 x6 0 x1 4 , $8 ,641 ;
50x75x14, $11,048; 50x100x16, 
$14,843; 60x100x16, $16,518. 
Mini-storage buildings, 40x1 60, 32 
units, $16,534. Free brochures. 
www.sentinelbuildings.com. Senti
nel buildings, 1-800-327-0790. ext. 
79.

FACTORY CLEARANCE! ARCH steel 
buildings. Save Thousands! Select 
models - 25x26, 30x44, 40x50, 
50x110. Ideal for workshop/garage/ 
storage. Financing available. 1-800- 
3 4 1 - 7 0 0 7 .
www.steelmasterusa.com.

AMAZINGLY LOW PRICES - Wolff 
Tanning Beds. Buy factory direct. 
Excellent service, flexible financing 
available. Home/commercial units. 
Free color catalog. Call today, 1-800- 
842-1310.
BUILDING SALE.. .NO salesman. Go 
direct and save. Final clearance. 
20x26 $2,600. 25x30 $3,145. 
30x40 $4,750. 35x50 $6,100. 
40x60 $7,800. 48x90 $12,000. 
Others. Pioneer 1-800-668-5422.

REAL ESTATE
O ’Rourke Realty

Elsa & Paul O'Rourke (
830-563-2713

Rentals Available

On golf course, 2 bed. 2 baths, 
covered porch, 2 car garage. 
$97,000.

Must sell, owner will finance 
with small down payment - 2 
bed. 1 bath mobile home. Make 
offer.

2 bed., large den, 3 baths, 
fenced yard. $72,000.

3 bed. 2 baths rock home on 
two lots. $120,000.

2 bed. 2 baths, hot tub, large 
den, carport, fireplace, rock ex
terior, super location. $90,000.

GREAT BUY - 3 bed. 21/2 
baths, den, view of the creek 
and wilderness, $65,000.

ACCEPTING APPLICATION FOR
RN's - LVN's - CNA's all shifts. Also 
8 Hr. - 12 Hr. - 16 Hr. shifts avail
able. Competitive Salary - To Include 
Vacations - Sick Leave - Holidays - 
Health Insurance. Call (830) 278- 
2505, Uvalde Healthcare & Rehabili
tation Center, EOE.

IMMEDIATE OPENINGS FOR the Fol
lowing full-time positions: Activity 
Director - Social Worker. Call (830) 
278-2505 or Fax Resume to (830) 
278-4939, Uvalde Healthcare & Re
habilitation Center, EOE.

Applications are being taken for part- 
tim e motel clerk at Fort Clark 
Springs. Interested parties should 
inquire in person at Member Services 
office. Equal Opportunity Employer.

ATTENTION SCIENCE, MATH, Span
ish, art, english, industrial technol
ogy, and library science majors. 
Teach without a traditional educa
tion degree. Info: 1-800-541-7525 
or www.scctr.org/criticalneeds.htm. 
Statewide on-line teaching applica
tion available at www.winthrop.edu/ 
scteach.

GREAT PAY! GREAT HOURS! Mod
els West is looking for models and 
personable demonstrators in your 
area. $13/hour, permanent/part time 
available. Call 1-806-352-1943 for 
interview.

LET YOUR COMPUTER earn $$$. 
Work around your schedule. Call 1- 
800-262-0360 ext. 4062. h ttp :/ 
www.4freeinfo.com/8027

TEACHERS WANTED IN South Caro
lina! In fo : 1 -800 -541 -7525  or 
www.scctr.org. Statewide on-line 
teaching application available at 
www.winthrop.edu/scteach.
SMI STEEL PRODUCTS is seeking to 
fil l entry-level Design Engineer 
postions in our Hope, Arkansas plant. 
Applicants should have completed a 
BSCE degree by the end of the spring 
2000 semester, have achieved a 
passing score on the NCEES Engi
neering Intern Exam (Fundamentals 
Exam), and have a strong interest in 
designing steel s truc tu res . 
Competitve salary, excellent ben
efits, 401k, profit sharing plan, all 
moving expenses paid. Interested 
parties should send a copy of their 
resume and transcript to: SMI Steel 
Products, Attn: John Coulson, Engi
neering Manager, 4365 Highway 
278 West; Hope, AR 71 801 Phone: 
1-870-722-6255 Fax: 1-870-777- 
1966 Email: johncoulson@cmcsg 
.com.
ADVERTISING SALES 45k-60k com
mission 1st year. Immediate open
ings, limited travel Mon.-Fri., No re
location, paid training, established 
accounts. 1-800-324-6275 (9:00- 
4:00).

HOST FAMILIES
HOST AN EXCHANGE student! High 
school students from over 25 coun
tries seek local host families for the 
upcoming school year. Call 1-800- 
SIBLING or visit our website at 
www.aisetxok.com to read student 
profiles online.

City of Brackettville is now accepting 
applications at City Hall for the follow
ing positions for summer employment:

City Swim m ing Pool
Certified Lifeguards 

We are an equal opportunity employer!

. Fort Clark Springs y 3 bedroom,
X K X  2  b a th  h o m e , t i le d  g a ra g e ,

$ 88 ,000 .
P.O.Box 1035 Airport Road, beautiful 3

KINNEY 
COUNTY
LAND CO bedroom,' 2 bath home, new
830-563-2446 830-563-2447 listing, $67,500 - Must S e e .

Home W. of the water towers, 3 bedroom, 2 bath. A hunter s 
dream place, walk-in cooler, secluded area, all furnished, incluo- 
ing cookware, linens. . ,.
Brackettville - Conrad's Trading Post, active and a very profit- 
dblo businoss
Fort Clark - Lot 20, Block N, Unit 27, 50x100 size. Owner will 
consider any offer! www.kinneycountyland.com____________

DEBBIE TRANT 
LOCKHART REAL ESTATE

830-563-2997
104 A-E Spring

Town: nice brick home, 3/2, new CHA, new carpet & paint, fenced 
yard. Reduced Price!

Fort: unit 3, 2 mobile homes, CHA, stone skirting, patios, storage, will 
sell separate, owner finance, make offer!

Unit 37, RV lot with large metal cover, small apartment, storage. Price 
Reduced!

Fort: spacious 2/2 home, 2 yrs old, custom cabinets, saltillo tile, car
port, on CP&L, central location!

LEGAL NOTICE
C ontract fo r Deed N otice . In 
acordance with Subchapter E, Chap
ter 5, Property Code, as added by 
Chapter 994, Acts of the 74th Leg
islature, (Sections 5.091 and 5.092, 
Property Code), the Texas Depart
ment of Housing and Community 
Affairs has determined that the re
quirements governing residential 
contracts for deed in Subchapter E 
will regulate executory contract for 
deed transactions involving residen
tial property located in the county 
of Kinney effective June 1, 2000 
through May 31, 2001.

ARTICLES OF ORGANIZATION of Ed
& Pat, LLC, A Texas Limited Liabil
ity  Company. The undersigned 
hereby adopt the following articles:
1. The name of the limited liability 
company is Ed & Pat, LLC
2. The limited inability company shall 
have perpetual existence unless 
sooner dissolved by law or by agree
ment of the parties hereto by a 75% 
majority interest holders then entitled 
to vote.
3. The purpose of the limited liabil
ity company shall be to conduct any 
or all lawful business for which it was 
formed and shall include to hold, 
develop, manage and sell real or per
sonal property and equipment, to 
invest in and manage a securities 
portfolio, and conduct any general 
business as may be related thereto.
4. The address of the registered of
fice in Texas is Fort Clark Springs, 
Unit 36-2-B, Redbud, Box 1977, 
Brackettville, Texas 78832 located 
in the county of Kinney. The regis
tered Agent's name is Patricia A. 
Moffatt at Fort Clark Springs, Unit 
36, 2-B, Redbud, Box 1977, Brac
kettville, Texas 78832.
5. The management of this limited 
liability company at the formation is 
vested in a manager. The name and 
address of that person is Patricia A. 
Moffatt, Fort Clark Springs, Unit 36,
2- B Redbud, Box 1 977, Brackettville, 
Texas 78832.
6. The limited liability company was 
organized by the following:
Patricia A. Moffatt, member. Unit 
36, 2-B, Redbud, Box 1 977, Brack
ettville, Texas 78832
Edward C. Moffatt, member. Unit 
36, 2-B, Redbud, Box 1977, Brack
ettville, Texas 78832
7. The person executing this docu
ment need not be a member of the 
limited liability company at the time 
of formation or after formation has 
occurred.
8. Signed, Patricia A. Moffatt, mem
ber-manager, Fort Clark Springs, Unit 
36, 2-B Redbud, P.O. Box 1977, 
Brackettville, Texas 78832. Date: 4-
3- 00.
9 .1, Patricia A. Moffatt, having been 
designated to act as Registered 
Agent, hereby consent to act in that 
capacity until removed or my resig
nation is submitted in accordance 
with the Texas Revised Statutes. 
Patricia A. Moffatt, registed agent,
4- 3-00.

LEGAL SERVICES
NURSING HOME NEGLECT - Abuse, 
bedsores, burns, assaults, weight- 
loss, falls, deaths. Call free confiden
tial consultation, David P. Willis, 
Board Certified Personal Injury Trial 
Lawyer. 1-800-883-9858. Houston, 
TX principal office.

MOBILE HOMES
1999 3 BEDROOM 2 bath, A/C Ply
wood Floors, All Major Appliances, 
Shipped to us by mistake. Price Re
duced - The Factory is paying for

MOBILE HOMES
3 BEDROOM 2 bath A/C, Extra Large 
Master Bath, Double Lavatories, 
Huge HEX Jacuzzi. Horse Shoe 
Kitchen. All Major Appliances. 
301.71 per mo. 5% DP 9.75 APR 
VAR WAC for 360 months. Call 774- 
7711 or 888-611-7711.

NEW 4 BEDROOM 2 bath Danville 
A/C Shingle Roof, Hardboard Siding, 
Dishwasher, Stove and Refrigerator. 
Free Delivery, Setup a Tie Downs and 
Skirting. 260.13 per mo 10% D.P. 
9.5 APR VAR WAC for 360 months. 
Call 774-7711 or 888 611-7711.

PUBLIC NOTICE
NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY to make 
comments or request a public hear
ing is hereby given by the Commu
nity Council of Southwest Texas, 
Inc., located at 713 East Main Street 
in Uvalde, Texas on the continua
tion of rural public transportation ser
vices within the counties of Dimmit, 
Edwards, Kinney, La Salle, Maver
ick, Real, Uvalde and Zavala. Finan
cial assistance to provide this ser
vice is being sought from the Fed
eral Transit Administration. Services 
will be for the general public, run on 
fixed route and demand responsive 
routes, and fares will be charged for 
the service. Written comments or a 
written request for a public hearing 
are being accepted at P.O. Drawer 
1709 or 713 East Main Street in 
Uvalde until May 22, 2000. Further 
information can be found at the 
above address or by contacting Sa
rah Hidalgo-Cook, Transit & Safety 
D irector at (830) 2 78 -6 26 8  
SarahHCook@excite.com.

REAL ESTATE
2.84 ACRES CHOICE highway front
age Hwy 90 & 131 Brackettville. 
$60,000 firm. 830-774-5084.

FORECLOSED HOMES. LOW or $0
down! Gov't and bank repos being 
sold now! Fantastic savings! Financ
ing availabie. Local listings, 1-800- 
501-1777, ext. 299.

REQUEST FOR BIDS
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS of Pro
posed Texas Highway Improvement 
Contracts. Sealed proposals for high
way improvement contracts will be 
received by the Texas Department 
of Transportation (TxDOT) until the 
date(s) shown below, and then pub
licly read. Construction/Maintenance 
Contract(s) - District: Laredo. Con
tract 6057-86-001 for Mowing High
way Right-of-Way in Kinney County, 
etc., will be opened on June 01, 
2000 at 2:00 p.m. at the District 
O ffice  fo r an es tim a te  of 
$92,392.86. Plans and specifica
tions are available for inspection, 
along w ith bidding proposals and 
app lica tions fo r the  TxDOT 
Prequalified Contractor's list, at the 
applicable State and/or District Of
fices listed below. Bidders must sub
mit prequalification information to 
TxDOT at least 10 days prior to the 
bid date to bé eligible to bid on a 
project. Prequalification materials 
may be requested from the State 
Office listed below. Plans for the 
above contract(s) are available at re
production companies in Austin, 
Texas at the expense of the contrac
tor. NPO: 311. State Office Con
struction Division, 200 E. Riverside 
Dr., Austin, Texas 78704, Phone: 
512-416-2540. D istrict Office(s) 
Laredo District, District Engineer, 
1817 Bob Bullock Loop, Laredo, 
Texas 78043, Phone: 956-712- 
7400. Minimum wage rates are set 
out in bidding documents and the 
rates will be part of the contract. 
TXDOT ensures that bidders will not 
be discriminated against on the 
grounds of race, color, sex, or na
tional origin.

REWARD
$5000 REWARD - A total reward of 
$5,000.00 is being offered for in
formation leading to the conviction 
of the persons responsible for the 
loss of over 400 Spanish goats from 
Rudy Ranch at Cline between April 
1, 1999 and July 19, 1999. Call 
210-824-7595.

CONTRACTOR’S NOTICE OF TEXAS fflGHW AY  
MAINTENANCE WORK

Sealed proposals for Low Water Crossing in Kumey 
County, covered by Control No. 6055-22-001, will be 
received at the Texas Department of Transportation, 
District Office, 1817 Bob Bullock Loop, Laredo, Texas 
78043 until 2:15 p.m. on May 16, 2000 and then 
publicly opened and read.

Applicable specifications relative to the Contract are 
available for inspection at the Office of:

Rosa E. Trevino, P.E.
Director of Maintenance 
1817 Bob Bullock Loop 
Laredo, Texas 78043

The estimated cost for this Project is $17,783.

Usual rights reserved

Country Chatter by Timothy Montgomery
T *U___ _ __________  - .Like the gentry of Europe that pro

duced their own wine under their 
own estate labels, the gentry of coun
try music are beginning to put their 
own labels on their recordings. The 
results have been both profitable and 
prestigious. One example is Ricky 
Skaggs who started his Skaggs 
Family Records label in 1997 after 
leaving Atlantic Records. His first 
album, “Bluegrass Rules,” sold 
200,000 copies. He’s continued to do 
well on subsequent releases.

It’s Miller Time in Nashville now 
that Buddy and Julie Miller have 
settled in Music City. The two
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worked around the U.S. doing coun
try shows for years and rarely stayed 
anywhere more than two to three 
years. But since moving to Nashville, 
they’ve been doing just great.

Crystal Gayle is out with a tribute 
album to Hoagy Carmichael, who 
gave us such pop classics as “Georgia 
on My Mind,” “Stardust” and 
“Buttermilk Sky.” The new collec
tion is called “Crystal Gayle Sings 
the Heart & Soul of Hoagy 
Carmichael, and one of the high
lights on the CD is Gayle and Willie 
Nelson doing a duet of Hoagy’s 
“Two Sleepy People.”

In more Crystal Gayle news, she 
and her sister, Loretta Lynn, are cur
rently producing their first album 
together called “Cry.” Despite their 
different singing styles, Gayle feels 
the siblings have a natural vocal 
blend.

Finally, for our Canadian readers 
who want to know if it’s true Clint 
Black will be heading due north this 
year, the answer is yes. Look for him 
to be in Edmonton, Alberta June 28, 
in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan on June 
29, in Dauphin, Manitoba on July 1 
and in Grand Prairie, Alberta on July 
2. (Note: Schedules are subject to 
change.)
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